



ANNUAL REPORT

Connections • Communication • Collaboration

Fiscal Year 2017 (July 1, 2016 - June 30, 2017)

FY 2017 NWO Staff

W. Robert Midden Emilio Duran Jonathan Bostic Gabriel Matney Jessica Belcher Susan Stearns Lisa Addis Jenna Pollock Beth Ash Judith Steiner Director Faculty Associate Director Faculty Associate Faculty Associate Associate Director of Finance and Operations Assistant Director of Programming and Development Graphic Designer/Marketing Director Education Program Manager Research Program Manager iEvolve with STEM Project Manager

NWO Mission

The Center's mission is to advance science, technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM) education for people of all ages.

NWO Vision

The Northwest Ohio Center of Excellence in STEM Education at BGSU aims to advance science, technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM) education for people of all ages. Our purpose is to work with community partners to (a) generate new knowledge about the science of teaching and learning, (b) apply this knowledge by developing the expertise of K-12 educators and higher education faculty, (c) increase public support for, and understanding of, the STEM subject areas, and (d) stimulate the interest of young people, especially those in underrepresented groups, in these rewarding fields of study and career opportunities.

Table of Contents

🧧 🐽 NWO Goals

🕤 🚥 NWO Advisory Board

🄓 👓 Educator Professional Development and Outreach

- "NWO STEM Connection" E-Newsletters
- NWO STEM Education Inquiry Series
- NWO Symposium on Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics Teaching (NWO Symposium)
- NWO Teacher Ambassador Board

10 ••• Faculty Professional Development and Collaborative Education Research

- COSMOS STEM Education Learning Community
- COSMOS Team
- NWO Faculty Participants

13 ••• Grant Projects

- Advancing the Science Skills of Elementary Teachers and Students (ASSETS I & II)
- Army Education Outreach Program (AEOP): Support for Ohio Junior Science & Humanities Symposium
- Common Core for Achievement & Middle Grades Mathematical Proficiency (C²AM²P Middle Grades)
- Common Core for Mathematical Proficiency in Elementary and Middle Schools ((CO)²MP Elementary and 6 8)
- Inquiry and Engagement to Invigorate and Optimize Learning for Everyone (iEvolve) with STEM
- Ohio Junior Science and Humanities Symposium (OJSHS)

20 ••• School and Community Activities and Outreach

- Falcon BEST Robotics
- Math Camp
- STEM in the Park
- Women in STEM
- You Be The Chemist Challenge

26 ••• Student Scholarship Programs and Grants

- Academic Investment in Mathematics and Science (AIMS)
- Collaborative Research: AGEP-T: Northern Ohio AGEP Alliance (NOA-AGEP)
- Choose Ohio First (COF)
- Building Ohio's Sustainable Energy Future (BOSEF)
- Science and Math Education in ACTION

30 ••• Research Programs and Grants

- Identifying the Best Strategy to Reduce Phosphorus Loads to Lake Erie from Agricultural Watersheds Survey of Local Sources of Nutrients in the Upper Portage River Watershed (Sea Grant)
- Mitigation of Agricultural Nutrient Loss by Novel Manure Treatment (OWDA)
- Ohio Lake Erie Commission: Evaluation of Runoff from Manure Treated Agriculture Plots
- Validity Evidence for Measurement in Mathematics Education (V-M2ED)

33 ••• FY 2017 NWO Budget

38 ••• Appendices

- A: Faculty, Staff, and Student Recognition
- B: Falcon Best Recruitment & Recognition
- C: Math Camp Recognition
- D: NWO STEM E-Newsletters Sample
- E: NWO STEM Inquiry Series Advertising Samples
- F: NWO Symposium Advertising & Recognition
- G: OJSHS Advertising & Recognition
- H: Army Education Outreach Program (AEOP): Support for Ohio Junior Science & Humanities Symposium Recognition
- I: STEM in the Park Advertising & Recognition
- J: Women in STEM Advertising



Northwest Ohio Center for Excellence in STEM Education









NWO GOALS AND CORRESPONDING ACTIVITIES

Goal 1:

Develop the expertise of pre-service and in-service teachers in STEM and STEM education disciplines.

Goal 2:

Attract and retain students in STEM disciplines through a progression of educational opportunities for students, teachers, and faculty.

Goal 3:

Conduct and communicate collaborative research in STEM and STEM education disciplines.

Goal 4:

Develop and sustain a regional collaborative alliance including university, school, informal education, and business partners through a shared vision and collaborative spirit for tackling current STEM education issues.

Goal 5:

Support higher education faculty and future faculty in pursuit of the best practices in STEM and STEM education disciplines to enhance undergraduate and graduate education.



FY 2017 NWO Advisory Board

Putnam County ESC **Melissa Basinger Eric Baumgartner** Ohio Northern University Karl Borko **Toledo Public Schools** Jonathan Bostic **Bowling Green State University** Anne Bullerjahn **Owens Community College Mary Caprella BP Refinery, LLC** Emilio Duran **Bowling Green State University Todd France Ohio Northern University Julie Gerke** St. Henry Local Schools Anjali Gray Lourdes University eSchoolView (Infinite Cohesion LTD.) **Jim Gunner** Sonny Hamizadeh **SSOE Beth Hench** Ayersville Local Schools **Gary Herman Putnam County ESC Stephanie Johnson** Battelle University of Toledo Andy Jorgensen Mitchell Magdich Toledo Zoo Sloan Mann **Imagination Station Gabriel Matney Bowling Green State University** Sara Mattson WGTE **Bob Mendenhall Toledo Public Schools** Rod Moorman **Mercer-Auglaize Business Education Alliance** Jan Osborn Putnam County ESC **Jed Osborn Ball Corporation** Matt Paquette Lubrizol **Kevin Parkins Cardinal Stritch Catholic High School** Julie Payeff The Andersons **Gwynne Rife** University of Findlay **Brad Rowe SSOE Eugene Sanders** Sandusky City Schools **Michelle Shafer** Maumee City Schools Eric Sieia **Cardinal Stritch Catholic High School Joel Steinmetz Lima City Schools** Northwest State Community College **Tom Stuckey** Shelby County ESC Sybil Truster

EDUCATOR PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT AND OUTREACH







"NWO STEM Connection" E-Newsletters

The NWO e-newsletter is focused on bringing attention to new opportunities, programs and events happening in STEM K-16 education. Monthly e-newsletters feature stories about area K-12 schools with a focus on STEM learning. Each month also includes feature stories from community partner organizations detailing how business and non profit organizations are working with K-12 schools to enhance STEM teaching and learning. A hands-on, inquiry based STEM activity is also included for teachers to use in K-12 classrooms, upcoming teacher professional development and student opportunities and STEM resource announcements. The e-newsletter is distributed electronically to 8,000+ contacts within the NWO database covering regional school districts and their teachers and administrators. See Appendix D for an example of an e-newsletter for FY 17. Meets NWO Goals: 1, 2, & 4

NWO STEM Education Inquiry Series

Brief Description

Sustained professional development is offered by NWO throughout the academic year through the NWO Inquiry Series. The Inquiry Series is a series of STEM professional development workshops that continues to be highly popular with educators in the region. It also functions as a monthly platform for affiliated NWO grant projects and regional educators to come together for project-specific professional development. The Inquiry Series is open to in-service and pre-service teachers, higher education faculty, and business/community partners in the region. Participants can opt to attend only one event or all the Inquiry Series events. Meets NWO Goal: 1

FY 2017 Activity Information

In an effort to reduce the competition for recruiting STEM teachers in northwest Ohio, NWO once again partnered with existing education agencies and projects. These partnerships allowed both parties to benefit from the professional development provided and offered a more streamlined list of opportunities for teachers in the region.

The first partnership was with the Black Swamp – Math Teachers Circle (BS – MTC). This was a free program offered 5 times throughout the year for two hours each evening for math teachers of grades K – 16. The dates and attendance data for these meetings is listed on the next page.

The second partnership was with the NASA Glenn Research Center. On two evenings in October 2016 they offered the "Engineering Design Challenge: Let It Glide". In February 2017 they offered "NASA's Beginning Engineering, Science and Technology (BEST). The dates and attendance data for these meetings is listed on the next page. See Appendix E for examples of the advertisement materials for this program.

Black Swamp – Math Teachers Circle (BS – MTC)			
Dates	Location	Attendance	
September 12, 2016	Bowling Green State University, Bowling Green, OH Bowling Green State University, Bowling Green, OH	23	
November 16, 2016	Bowling Green State University, Bowling Green, OH	17	
January 23, 2017	Bowling Green State University, Bowling Green, OH	21	
April 11, 2017	Bowling Green State University, Bowling Green, OH	25	

NASA Professional Development			
Dates Presenters		Attendance	
October 10-11, 2016	Bowling Green State University, Bowling Green, OH	12	
February 11, 2017	Bowling Green State University, Bowling Green, OH	35	

NWO Symposium on Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics Teaching (NWO Symposium)

Brief Description

Over the past several years, the NWO Symposium has brought together hundreds of participants to exchange effective strategies for teaching STEM. This popular event has provided the Center with huge visibility in the community, attracting educators to our long-term professional development opportunities and giving all participants resources and ideas they can use immediately in their classroom or setting. Meets NWO Goals: 1 & 5

FY 2017 Activity Information

The 2016 NWO Symposium was held on the BGSU campus on Saturday, November 19. The Symposium began with a keynote address from BGSU Professor Emeritus, Dr. Jodi Haney titled: "STEM Assessment: When the whole is greater than the sum of its parts!" and continued with five one-hour blocks of eight different content strands. The 2016 Symposium also included one new strand titled "Extended Day STEM: Supporting After School Programs" and was a partnership between NWO and the Northwest Ohio Afterschool Alliance. A registration fee of \$35 was charged to educators and administrators and a \$5 fee was charged to undergraduate and graduate students; presenters remained free. Session strands continued to help participants determine what sessions were ideal for their personal professional development. On the next page is a breakdown of the sessions offered by strand (55 total) and the overall attendance of 305. The evaluation report can be found at: www.nwocenter.org/reports. See Appendix F for examples of the advertisement materials for this program.



NWO Teacher Ambassador Board

Brief Description

In FY 2017 NWO assembled a Teacher Ambassador Board (TAB) and invited many area educators to participate in this unique opportunity. We selected educators who are proven leaders in NW Ohio and who have been involved in and contributed to our programs. The goal of the TAB is to stay connected with the needs of the educators that we serve in order to guide future NWO programming and to continue to provide high quality programs in STEM teaching and learning. Meets NWO Goal: 1, 2, 3, 4, & 5

FY 2017 Activity Information

We held an initial meeting of the TAB on May 2, 2017 with the objective to gain members' feedback on desired topics/content for professional development sessions, emerging challenges and needs of K-12 teachers in STEM, and ideas for grant projects as well as seek input on timing of PD opportunities and STEM events. Attendees of the first ever TAB are listed below.

Name	School District(s) or Organization	Name	School District(s) or Organization
Jodi Anderson	Bowling Green City Schools	Shannon Gladieux	Toledo Public Schools
Kadee Anstadt	Perrysburg Schools	Emily Haynes	Maumee City Schools
Nate Ash	Perrysburg Schools	Zeb Kellough	Bowling Green City Schools
Jennifer Baumgartner	Columbus Grove Schools	Stacey Kessler	Washington Local Schools
Kelisa Boden	Perrysburg Schools	Penny Kidd	Maumee City Schools
Amy Boros	Perrysburg Schools	Taryn Miley	Springfield Local Schools
Laura Davidson	Perrysburg Schools	Adam Millikan	Miller City Schools
Kristy DiSalle	Springfield Local Schools	Annie Nelson	Wood Co. ESC
Bryan Ellis	Toledo Public Schools	Steve Oswanski	Toledo Public Schools

FACULTY PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT AND COLLABORATIVE EDUCATION RESEARCH







COSMOS Research Learning Community

Brief Description

Faculty, graduate students, and others with a common interest in STEM teaching and learning come together throughout the academic year to collaboratively examine and design high tech and highly engaging environments to enhance student attitudes, motivation, engagement, and ultimately success. The learning community supports the overriding goal of enhancing STEM education for people of all ages. Meets NWO Goals: 3 & 5

FY 2017 Activity Information

This learning community was a continuation of the 'Understanding Student Motivation and Attitudes to Enhance Learning in STEM' community from last year. Motivations and attitudes about learning can influence student conceptual gains and course performance. Last year the group began examining the fixed mindset versus growth mindset model for learners. Are there differences in motivation between high and low growth mindset individuals? To begin examining this question, last year the group administered selected scales from the Motivated Strategies for Learning Questionnaire (MSLQ) and Growth Mindset Assessment instruments to students in our classes. This year the group continued to develop and test a path model relating academic achievement to factors such as growth mindset, motivation, and study strategies. They also tested the effectiveness of a brief intervention to enhance a growth mindset in our students. The instruments were administered at the beginning of each semester as well as after the intervention to examine changes in mindset. This research is being conducted with the goal that it will be suitable for publication.

The 2016-2017 research faculty learning community was led by Dr. Kate Dellenbusch of the Department of Physics and Astronomy and Dr. Matthew Partin of the Department of Biological Sciences. The community consisted of 12 regular attendees and met consistently throughout the academic year.

COSMOS Team

Brief Description

The Center Of Excellence in Science and Mathematics Education: Opportunities for Success (COSMOS), the BGSU branch of NWO, hosts the COSMOS Team meeting for BGSU faculty and administrators to work with NWO staff to communicate, collaborate, and champion STEM initiatives at BGSU and throughout the northwest Ohio region. This enthusiastic and supportive group has been meeting as a formal group for over 10 years and is committed to advancing STEM education for people of all ages. Meets NWO Goal: 3

FY 2017 Activity Information

Participation in the COSMOS Team demonstrates a diverse group of faculty participants from 5 university academic departments and 3 corresponding colleges (Arts & Sciences, Education & Human Development, and Technology, Architecture & Applied Engineering). Additional representatives from the AIMS (Academic Investment

in Mathematics and Science) and CURS (Center for Undergraduate Research and Scholarship) departments were also in attendance at each meeting. The team consisted of 22 total attendees and met once in Fall 2016 and once in Spring 2017.



NWO Faculty Participants

Brief Description

NWO has partners in colleges and universities all over northwest Ohio and southeast Michigan. These faculty assist NWO in many ways, including participating in and/or presenting at the following NWO events: (a) NWO STEM Education Inquiry Series, (b) NWO Symposium, (c) STEM in the Park, (d) OJSHS, (e) NWO Advisory Board, (f) COSMOS STEM Education Learning Community, (g) COSMOS Team, and (h) multiple NWO grant projects. Meets NWO Goals: 3 & 5

FY 2017 Activity Information









GRANT PROJECTS

Brief Description

Project ASSETS: Advancing the Science Skills of Elementary Teachers and Students is a collaborative partnership among many northwest Ohio school districts, the School of Teaching and Learning and the School of Intervention Services at BGSU and the College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics at the University of Toledo. The goals of ASSETS are (1) Improve the academic achievement of students in partnering school districts; (2) Develop deep science teacher content knowledge by facilitating professional development that uses active learning experiences and incorporates research-based best practices consistent with local, state, and national standards; and (3) Expose participating teachers to effective inquiry and 6E models and strategies for reaching diverse learners to improve science teaching and assessment. Meets NWO Goals: 1, 3, 4, & 5

FY 2017 Activity Information

During 2016-17 Project ASSETS Cohort 1 teachers participated in Phase 3 of the project where teacher participants implemented their 6E Model lesson plans developed during the summer workshop, in their classrooms. They observed their students' level of engagement as well as examined student knowledge gained through their work and responses to formative assessments. This cohort continued their professional growth by participating in other opportunities such as the NWO Symposium and NASA's BEST program. Cohort 1 teachers shared their reflections and growth statements at the wrap-up meeting in May as well as engaged in a new 6E model lesson alongside the new 2017-18 Cohort of ASSETS teachers.

The Project ASSETS II cohort of 27 grades three, four, and five teachers started their participation in the three-phase high quality professional development program in May and June 2017. Phase 1, a Spring Kick-Off, was held in May 2017 in tandem with the ASSETS I cohort's final meeting. This was a meaningful time of interaction between the two cohorts. Teacher participants were also introduced to their grade level facilitator teams and given an overview of the rest of the project. Phase 2, s Summer Workshop in June 2017, consisted of an eight-day rigorous and engaging learning experience devoted to grade level specific content standards in Earth and Physical science as well as general education topic sessions. Unique to this phase is the highly successful model of co-teaching teams of three (classroom educator, special educator, and content expert) at each grade level. General session topics included formative assessment, technology tools, growth mind-set, student motivation and engagement, text-set design, and differentiation. Phase 3, an Academic Year program, will take place in FY 18.

NWO Role in ASSETS

- Grant project management
- Financial management of the grant budget
- Instruction of grant professional development

Army Education Outreach Program (AEOP): Support for Ohio Junior Science & Humanities Symposium

Brief Description

The Army Educational Outreach Program (AEOP) provided an opportunity through a strategic outreach grant project for students to conduct scientific research, analyze data, and present their work in the poster format of the Ohio Junior Science and Humanities Symposium (OJSHS). One of the goals of the grant project is to further the reach of students exposed to scientific research. The AEOP, in collaboration with Battelle, awarded grants to three organizations and institutions to expand student participation in enriching STEM exploration and learning, particularly for underserved students. AEOP offers students and teachers Army-sponsored programs that effectively engage, inspire and attract the next generation of STEM talent. Meets NWO Goals: 2

FY 2017 Activity Information

Forty-four students from Toledo Public Schools and their teachers participated in a non-competitive poster showcase. The program afforded the teachers funding for research supplies, elevating their capacity to conduct research and create, with their students, research projects to participate in OJSHS, a top tier symposium annually held at BGSU. Under the guidance of BGSU faculty Dr. Emilio Duran, Associate Professor, and Dr. Jodi Haney, Professor Emeritus, five teachers participated in workshops to learn the mechanics of what it takes to guide their students to create a research project of symposium caliber. This opportunity allowed the students to conduct real scientific research (using the latest technology), analyze data, and present their work, gaining not only confidence and presentation skills, but research skills as well. See Appendix H for examples of recognition.

Common Core for Achievement & Middle Grades Mathematical Proficiency (C²AM²P Middle Grades)

Brief Description

C²AM²P Middle Grades is a Math Science Partnership project funded by the Ohio Department of Education. C²AM²P serves grades 6-8 mathematics teachers from around northwest Ohio. This grant is a partnership between K-12 school districts and Bowling Green State University's Colleges of Education and Human Development and Arts and Sciences as well as the Northwest Ohio Center for Excellence in STEM Education. Teachers become familiar with the content and practices embedded in the new mathematics standards and develop instructional strategies that promote problem solving through rich tasks, technology, and research-based practices such as teaching through problem solving. Meets NWO Goals: 1, 3, 4, & 5

FY 2017 Activity Information

C²AM²P Middle Grades is a Math Science Partnership project funded by the Ohio Department of Education. C²AM²P served 20 grades 6-8 mathematics teachers from Elida, Findlay, Lima, McComb, Sidney, Upper Sandusky, Vanlue, and Wapakoneta Schools during it's third year or programming from August 2016 – August 2017. Teachers worked to become familiar with the content and practices embedded in the new mathematics standards and develop instructional strategies that promote problem solving through rich tasks, technology, and research-based practices such as teaching through problem solving. Teachers met with the instructional team eight times during the academic year 2016 – 17 and conducted two lesson studies (one in the Fall of 2016 at Findlay City Schools and one in the Spring of 2017 at Sidney City Schools). The teachers concluded their year three work with an eight-day summer institute in June 2017 where they worked on writing a series of lessons for use by their entire grade level team.

NWO Role in C²AM²P Middle Grades

- Financial management of the grant budget
- Grant project management assistance

Common Core for Mathematical Proficiency in Elementary and Middle Schools ((CO)²MP Elementary and 6-8)

Brief Description

(CO)²MP is a Math Science Partnership project funded by the Ohio Department of Education. (CO)²MP is a collaboration between several northwest Ohio schools and Bowling Green State University's Colleges' of Education & Human Development and Arts & Sciences as well as the Northwest Ohio Center for Excellence in STEM Education. Through this partnership K-5 and 6-8 teachers from school districts in the Sandusky area will take part in professional development focused on the greatest areas of their students' mathematical content and mathematical proficiency needs. Meets NWO Goals: 1, 3, 4, & 5

FY 2016 Activity Information

Twenty elementary and fifteen middle school teachers from five school districts in the Sandusky area (Margaretta, Perkins, Sandusky Central Catholic, and Sandusky City Schools) took part in professional development focused on the greatest areas of their students' mathematical content and mathematical proficiency needs. Teachers met with the instructional team in person and via remote connections several times during the 2016 – 17 academic year and conducted two lesson studies (one in the Fall of 2016 and one in the Spring of 2017). The teachers concluded their year three work with an eight-day summer institute in June 2017.

NWO Role in (CO)²MP

- Financial management of the grant budget
- Grant project management assistance

Inquiry and Engagement to Invigorate and Optimize Learning for Everyone (iEvolve) with STEM

Brief Description

The iEvolve with STEM project is funded by the National Science Foundation: Math and Science Partnership Program. This project is designed to transform teaching and learning in grades 3-8 of two moderate sized school districts by fully integrating the practice of science research throughout the curriculum, with the goal of substantially improving student achievement of Ohio science standards. The project also aims to improve undergraduate science instruction by increasing science and mathematics research faculty engagement with K-12 education. Building on past experience in prior NSF-funded work, this will increase awareness and appreciation of best practices in teaching among higher education faculty and will foster a greater commitment to improving the STEM pipeline as well as the effectiveness of undergraduate learning.

Based on nearly a decade of highly successful collaboration in STEM education research and reform and the experience gained from more than \$20 million of externally funded STEM initiatives, the key innovations in this project are: 1) students mastering rigorous state and national science standards by practicing science in national citizen-science research projects led by professional scientists and fully integrated into classroom learning; 2) participation of teachers and administrators for an extended 3-year period in a rigorous program of professional development as members of Professional Learning Communities; 3) teachers and students learning to lead through dissemination of their findings to their peers, to their communities, and to their profession; 4) implementation of best practices for differentiating instruction to maximize learning for all students.

The primary research questions focus on some of the most salient issues that STEM educators currently face: how student engagement and motivation relate to achievement of rigorous learning outcomes. NWO will examine how participation in citizen-science research affects these variables across the grades 3-8 range. NWO is working with nationally renowned Horizon Research, Inc. for evaluation of project outcomes.

Two cohorts of approximately 50 teachers will evolve through an intense 3-year professional development program involving more than 400 hours in direct contact, additional project activities, and research with their students, collaborating with more than 20 professional scientists in 5 different disciplines to accomplish sustained, transformational change in 3th-8th grade science instruction. The instructional innovations practiced by iEvolve teachers are expected to improve learning for more than 6,000 students in grades 3-8 during the 5 years of this project, and through the sustained transformation of these districts, tens of thousands of additional students will be affected. This impact is expected to increase as the influence of iEvolve teachers and students is spread throughout the region through their dissemination of their achievements.

This project is implementing strategies that have been previously found effective for increasing the engagement and success of all students, especially in high-needs schools like those involved in this project. A central theme of iEvolve will be differentiating instruction within all contexts so that every student participates, every student learns, and every student succeeds, as each one becomes a practicing scientist-learner. iEvolve teachers will use action research with the support of Professional Learning Communities to promote continuous improvement of their teaching. They will also learn how to disseminate their action research findings and their students' findings in their science research projects to their peers, their local communities, and their professions. Through

this dissemination they will influence the region, shifting the culture towards a greater level of engagement and interest in science discovery and innovation in education. Improving the quality and effectiveness of science education for all students will benefit our society due to higher economic productivity and better participation of citizens in democratic decision-making involving complex STEM issues. The project is led by NWO at BGSU with Dr. W. Robert Midden acting as the Principal Investigator. Project partners include Bowling Green State University, Erie Soil and Water Conservation District, Lourdes University, Toledo Area Metroparks, NWO, The Ohio State University: Stone Lab, Perkins Local Schools, Sandusky City Schools, The University of Toledo, and the Toledo Zoo. Meets NWO Goals: 1, 2, 3, 4, & 5

FY 2017 Activity Information

The second cohort of 42 middle school teachers completed their second year of their 3-year cycle of participation in the iEvolve project. This year was devoted to training teachers to lead students in citizen science research. Partner scientists were a significant part of this training, which began with a 6-day summer institute, followed by regular sessions throughout the school year. Scientists came from several partner agencies, including the Erie Soil and Water Conservation District, the Metroparks of the Toledo Area, Toledo Zoo and The Ohio State University's Stone Lab. Sixth grade classrooms were involved in soil studies and water quality work, while Seventh graders studied vernal pool ecology, water quality and macroinvertebrates found in local streams. Eighth grade classrooms studied the pollinators found in native prairie, old field and garden environments. Except for the pollinator project, all other projects had the opportunity to enter data into NASA's GLOBE website, which also allowed for other data to be accessed from around the world. The pollinator project utilized eButterfly and Bee Watch for its databases. All students participated in student symposia, which provided opportunities for student researchers to share their findings with their local communities.

Another important part of project activities included cross-curricular work to connect each grade level's science themes to other content areas, as well as align to state learning standards. Master teachers from other districts worked with project teachers to support on-going inquiry instruction in science, along with English/Language Arts, Math and Social Studies.

Although the first elementary cohort officially completed its 3-year cycle with the project, due to continued interest and need, some supports were provided this year, including three evening sessions focused on formative assessment, continued citizen science research, and dissemination. Many cohort 1 teachers continued to assist with teacher and student data collection, providing a rare chance to gather project data beyond the original three years.

Both cohorts' Curriculum Design Teams met throughout the year, with representative teachers from all grade levels and content areas. The elementary team worked to continue creating cross-curricular connections and formative assessments for all learning targets for science content, designed to balance all levels of cognitive demand required by state learning standards. The middle school team began this same process. Both Curriculum Design Teams will continue this work throughout the coming year, with the middle school team also aligning their citizen science research projects with the rest of the curriculum.

Next year will be the final year of the project, so working toward sustainability will be a top priority.

Ohio Junior Science and Humanities Symposium (Ohio JSHS)

Brief Description

OJSHS brings some of the best and brightest students from Ohio middle and high schools together for a competition to highlight and judge the quality of their research projects in the sciences and humanities. This event is an excellent opportunity for the recruitment of the next generation of scientists, mathematicians, engineers, and teachers. OJSHS is co-sponsored by NWO and a grant from the Academy of Applied Science. Paper and poster presentations by these students demonstrate a level of achievement that would rival some of the very best junior and senior undergraduate students with some even approaching what is expected of beginning graduate students. Past Ohio winners have gone on to win the top award at the National competition, demonstrating the extraordinary talent and achievement of these students. Meets NWO Goal: 2

FY 2017 Activity Information

Bowling Green State University hosted the 3-day event for the ninth year in a row from March 15 – 17, 2017. This year marked the 54th Anniversary of the OJSHS program. Dr. Andy Jorgensen, Associate Professor of Chemistry & Environmental Sciences at the University of Toledo, gave the keynote address on "Climate Change". There were 25 paper presentations and 62 poster presentations. Arman Serpen from Sylvania Southview High School was the 1st place winner for paper presentations. Arman, along with 4 other, OJSHS winners traveled to the National JSHS in San Diego, CA in April 2017. Srinath Seshadri from University School won 1st place in the Life Sciences oral presentation category and Jordan Skates from Pettisville High School won 3rd place in the Environmental Sciences poster presentation category at National JSHS. A complete program and other information about the 2017 OJSHS can be found at **www.ojshs.org**. Below is a breakdown of attendance data for the 2017 Symposium. The 2017 OJSHS Evaluation Report offers a more thorough account of the implementation and impact of the event, and can be found at **www.nwocenter.org/reports**. See Appendix G for an example of recruitment materials and recognition.

Participant Group	Total Attendance for 2016
High School and Middle School Students	105
K-12 Educators	19
Higher Ed Faculty (Poster & Paper Judges)	40
Staff and Volunteers	15
Parents and Guests	20
TOTAL	199







SCHOOL AND COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES AND OUTREACH

Falcon BEST Robotics

Brief Description

The Falcon BEST Hub at Bowling Green State University is a proud participant in BEST (Boosting Engineering, Science and Technology) Inc. - a national organization that inspires middle and high school students to consider careers in science, technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM) through participation in a sports-like, science- and engineering-based robotics competition.

However, BEST is more than just a robotics competition; it offers several opportunities for many students to be involved in different parts of the competition. The competition consists of an engineering notebook, robotics competition, spirit competition, marketing presentation, and display presentation with awards given for each of these aspects of the event. All of these pieces are combined to get the score for the overall "BEST" award. Because awards are given for these other aspects of the competition, students with a diverse array of skills are rewarded for their participation and thus a broader array of students benefit than from some other types of robotics competitions. Students who participate in BEST: (1) understand the practical use of math concepts and applied physics, (2) solve real-world science and engineering problems, (3) gain training that is transferable to all academic disciplines and career pursuits, (4) increase their interest in science, technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM), (5) learn what engineers "do", and (6) experience "design-to-market" product development.

The Falcon BEST Hub is a partnership between BGSU's College of Technology, Architecture and Applied Engineering and the Northwest Ohio Center for Excellence in STEM Education. The Hub was created in 2013 and the first competition was held that fall. The top teams from the Falcon BEST Hub join teams from several other states at the Northern Plains Regional Competition each year. This is the highest level of advancement for BEST as a national competition does not exist. Each year a new Hub around the nation designs the competition for that year and each new year brings a completely new robotics task for the participating students. Meets NWO Goals: 2 & 4

FY 2017 Activity Information

The fourth annual Falcon BEST Robotics Competition was held in the Fall of 2016 and started with 17 teams. The six-week competition called "Bet the Farm" started on August 27 with the Kick-Off for teams. At this event they received their robotics materials and got their first look at the robotics game. Teams had the next four weeks to work on their robot and other aspects of the BEST competition before participating in Practice Day on September 24. Practice Day allowed the teams to test out their robots on the game field and learn what others were doing and share ideas. The Falcon BEST Game Day took place in the Stroh Center on October 8. One team was not able to complete their robot before Game Day and as a result only 16 teams competed. The first place "BEST Award" and the first place "Robotics Game Award" were earned by to the team from Hamilton Southeastern High School for the second year in a row. The top teams performed well at the Northern Plains Regional BEST in Fargo, ND December 1st – 3rd with the following wins:

- Hamilton Southeastern: Founders Award for Creative Design, 1st in Most Photogenic Robot, 2nd in Best Team Website, & 1st in Best Engineering Notebook;
- Cardinal Stritch: 3rd place in the Robotics Game Competition, 3rd in Best Team Website, & 3rd in Best Marketing Presentation;

- Maumee Valley Country Day: 2nd in Most Photogenic Robot & 3rd in Best Team Mascot; and
- St. Ursula Academy: 1st in the Teamwork Award.

This is by far the best showing the Falcon BEST teams have done at regionals bringing home a total of 10 awards. A full list of winners and more information about Falcon BEST and BEST robotics is available at: http://www.bgsu.edu/technology-architecture-and-applied-engineering/college-overview/falcon-best-robotics-competition.html See Appendix B for an example of recruitment materials and recognition.

Math Camp

Brief Description

Math Camp is an energetic and active day of teamwork, problem solving, and development of skills for K-12 students. Students engage in fun filled experiences about mathematics, the connections between mathematics and the real world, and mathematicians all in a camp atmosphere where there is song, dance, and silliness. Each math camp is specifically designed by the preservice teachers of the Bowling Green Council of Teachers of Mathematics (BGCTM) at BGSU with oversight from BGSU's mathematics education faculty. The camps are aligned with the Common Core and New Ohio Learning Standards for Mathematics. The BGCTM preservice teachers work with each schools liaison to identify specific areas of mathematical need for the students in order to design a worthwhile and focused camp experience. Camps are conducted for one grade level at a time to ensure that the mathematics tasks are targeted to the specific needs of the students attending the camp.

Research has shown that students who attend BGCTM Math Camp's demonstrate statistically significant improvement in their mathematical self-efficacy, are more comfortable with mathematics, and become more flexible in their problem solving strategies. Meets NWO Goals: 1, 2, 3, 4 & 5

FY 2017 Activity Information

The 2016 Collegiate Training Camp took place at Imagine Clay Avenue School in Toledo, OH November 18 - 19 with around 60 college students in attendance. A record six K – 12 camps were held during the 2017 spring semester; Ottawa Hills on February 4, Sandusky on February 11, Springfield & Napoleon on February 25, McComb on March 18, and Imagine Clay on March 25. The six K – 12 camps were each organized and enacted by teams of college students who were trained at the fall training camp. See Appendix C for examples of recognition.

NWO Role in Math Camp

- Financial management of the camp funds
- Assistance purchasing materials for camps
- Advertising assistance

STEM in the Park[™]

Brief Description

STEM in the Park is a free NWO event for all northwest Ohio families and the entire community to stimulate public interest and encourage learning in science, technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM). Held on the campus of Bowling Green State University, the event features four hours of engaging hands-on STEM activities from over 50 area businesses, schools, and organizations along with take-home STEM activity cards for parents and children to continue STEM exploration at home. By increasing awareness in STEM facilities, programs and activities in the area, STEM in the Park is an opportunity for businesses, universities, K-12 schools, and non-profit organizations to showcase innovation, educational opportunities, careers, and to promote positive attitudes toward STEM teaching and learning. Meets NWO Goal: 2

FY 2017 Activity Information

The Seventh Annual STEM in the Park event was held on September 24, 2016 and showcased 163 hands-on activities from 109 unique activity station providers from many NWO community and business partners and university departments. This year's theme was 'Make a Splash at STEM in the Park' and featured the all new H_2O Zone. Other popular zones included the new Food Science Zone sponsored in part by Food For Thought and expanded zones, the Science of Sports and the Science and Technology of Digital Media Zone. A crowd favorite, the STEM Stage, entertained families with super-sized demonstrations by the Toledo Zoo and Imagination Station.

Once again a free hot lunch was provided for all participants and catered by Tony Packo's. Presenting Sponsors for the event were BGSU, BP, First Solar, Lubrizol Foundation, PPG and Verizon. Community Sponsors included NWO, Perrysburg Rotary, Spectra Group, SSOE, Thayer Family Dealership, and The Andersons with General Sponsorship support encompassing AT&T, Bowling Green Community Foundation, Environmental Water, Giant Industries, and Master Chemical. In-kind donations were provided by Biggby Coffee, Bostdorff's Greenhouse, Carolina Biological, Costco, Food For Thought, Kroger, Lowes, The Home Depot and Tony Packo's.

The event was held at the Perry Field House for the sixth consecutive year. The attendance was the largest to date, with a total of 4,760 attendees/exhibitors/staff/volunteers. The event attracted families from 117 different cities and towns in Ohio and Michigan. A complete list of exhibitors as well as a video and pictures of the event is available at **www.STEMinthepark.org**. See Appendix I for examples of the advertising and recognition.

Women in STEM

Brief Description

Women in STEM is an outreach and engagement program that exposes sixth through eighth grade girls from the region to STEM education and professions. The program goal is two-fold as it (1) aims to connect high impact and fun-filled STEM-based activities to the real world while (2) inspiring students to pursue higher education and careers in STEM fields.

The annual Women in STEM program is held on BGSU's main campus to give students the experience of the college setting. Scores of dedicated BGSU students and staff members volunteer to escort students around campus and share their collegiate experiences. Additional information can be found on the NWO website at http://www.bgsu.edu/nwo/programs/women-in-stem.html. Meets NWO Goal: 2

FY 2017 Activity Information

The 2016 Women in STEM program was held on the Bowling Green State University main campus on October 21st. The program attracted 541 people, including 51 chaperones/teachers, 80 session presenters, 24 staff/volunteers/guests, and 386 sixth – eighth grade students. A program fee of \$20 was charged for all student attendees and \$15 for school chaperones. BP sponsored free registration and travel grants for underserved and/or low-income schools in Ohio to attend. The keynote presenter was Abby Knowles from Verizon; her company covered the costs of her travel and speaker fee.

Students remained in their school groups and each group engaged in multiple program activities including the opening remarks, an engaging keynote presentation, and two hands-on fun-filled STEM-based workshops. The schedule for the day is below.

8:30 AM – 9:05 AM	9:05 AM – 9:45 AM	9:55 AM – 10:40 AM	10:50 AM – 11:35 AM	11:45 AM – 12:30 PM	12:40 PM – 1:25 PM	1:35 PM – 2:15 PM
Check-in and Welcome	Keynote Address by Abby Knowles	Session 1	Lunch (students split)	Lunch (students split)	Session 4 Closing Remarks, Admissions Raffle, Imagina- tion Station Presentation	
			Session 2 (students split)	Session 3 (students split)		tion Station Presentation

Many dedicated BGSU staff members and students volunteered their time and shared their experiences in STEM education and employment with the middle school girls throughout the day. Eighty STEM professional role models from BGSU faculty, students, and the surrounding community facilitated the hands-on workshops.

On the next page is a breakdown of the sessions offered by content area and the overall attendance (541). Many sessions were offered more than once during the day. The evaluation report can be found at www.nwocenter.org/reports. See Appendix J for examples of advertising.



You Be The Chemist Challenge

Brief Description

The You be the Chemist (YBTC) Challenge is a fun and innovative academic competition that engages 5th – 8th grade students in learning about important chemistry concepts, discoveries and chemical safety. Challenge competitions are exciting events that take place across the country, encouraging the collaboration of community organizations, schools and the chemical industry, as together they educate students about the benefits and value of the study of chemistry. Ohio schools take part in local challenges within their school districts, and winners attend a state competition held in northwest Ohio to quality for the YBTC National Challenge. Meets NWO Goal: 2

FY 2017 Activity Information

This year's statewide competition took place at Rogers High School in Toledo on April 29. Students from all over Ohio came together to try and earn the top prize of representing Ohio at the National YBTC in Philadelphia in June. This year's winner was Aristo Liu from Copley-Fairlawn Middle School and the runner-up was Lee Garber-Ford from Taylor Middle School in Cleves. All participants earned certificates, and trophies were also awarded to the top two students.

NWO Role in YBTC

- Advertisement/recruitment via Constant Contact to 8,000+ regional K -16 contacts
- Announcement in NWO e-newsletter







STUDENT SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAMS AND GRANTS

Academic Investment in Mathematics and Science (AIMS)

Brief Description

The Purpose of the Academic Investment in Math and Science (AIMS) Program is to increase the number of women and students of color who graduate from BGSU with majors in Science, Technology, Engineering & Mathematics (STEM), and who proceed to get terminal degrees in their fields then ultimately perform cutting-edge research and/or teaching.

All AIMS Scholars have a unique array of resources to help them strengthen their academic skills and to increase their likelihood for academic success in college, by developing professional leadership skills required for advancement in mathematics and the sciences. The AIMS Program requires study leading to a bachelor's degree in STEM related fields or teacher education with majors in these areas. The AIMS program has two scholarship packages with distinct requirements. The AIMS Standard scholarship is traditionally awarded to women and students of color with STEM majors. The AIMS BOSEF scholarship targets Ohio residents majoring in the following programs: chemistry, physics, biology, geology, environmental science, applied mathematics, engineering technology and those students with career goals related to renewable and sustainable energy. More information about AIMS can be found at www.bgsu.edu/aims.html. Meets NWO Goals: 1, 2, & 3

NWO Role in AIMS

- Oversight and management of the project including financial management of the budget
- NWO Director also serves as the AIMS Director
- Assist in the management of scholarship awards and renewals
- Assist with student advising
- Assist with academic mentoring and support

Collaborative Research: AGEP-T: Northern Ohio AGEP Alliance (NOA-AGEP)

Brief Description

With support from the National Science Foundation, the Northern Ohio Alliance for Graduate Education and the Professoriate (NOA-AGEP) was created to increase the number of underrepresented minority students completing science, technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM) doctoral degrees and to prepare them for entry into the professoriate. NOA-AGEP is a collaborative effort among seven universities in Northern Ohio. The fall 2016 NOA-AGEP Scholar cohort will serve as a model for ongoing research to improve underrepresented minority student participation, preparation and success in STEM graduate education, an approach that, hopefully, can be exported nationally. Each year, NOA-AGEP Scholars receive a stipend enhancement, travel allowance to attend a research conference, and opportunities to participate in professional development activities/community building events (e.g. academic coaching, mentoring circles, NOA-AGEP research symposia). See Appendix H for examples of recognition. Meets NWO Goals: 1, 2, & 3

NWO Role in NOA – AGEP

- Develop marketing materials for BGSU doctorial programs that could qualify for NOA-AGEP
- Develop and manage BGSU's NOA-AGEP website and email account
- Plan a Summer Bridge event for all NOA-AGEP scholars and mentors
- Oversight and management of the project including financial management of the budget

Choose Ohio First

Brief Description

The Choose Ohio First (COF) program provides grants funded by the State of Ohio to colleges and universities to award scholarships to Ohio resident undergraduate students in STEM degree programs. The purpose is to persuade more Ohio students to attend college in Ohio and earn degrees in STEM fields with the hope that they will be more likely to stay in Ohio to pursue their careers. Because STEM disciplines tend to promote economic growth more than other fields, this is expected to help strengthen Ohio's economy and promote economic prosperity.

The State held a competition among all Ohio colleges and universities to award grants to those institutions who best drew on their strengths and the strengths of their region in specific STEM fields and who offered the most promising plans for innovative scholarship programs. NWO worked with several departments and programs to prepare and submit proposals for this competition and four new grants were awarded which will provide funding for the foreseeable future. Two grants are for existing COF projects: BOSEF and Science & Math Education in Action. Two grants are for new COF projects: Technology Works which funds scholarships for all of the degree programs in the College of Technology, Architecture, and Applied Engineering; and Forensic Science which provides scholarships for students in BGSU's three new forensic science degree programs.

Funding for 2017-18 Academic Year

Science & Mathematics Education in Action \$505,722 Technology Works \$375,000 Forensic Science \$70,000 BOSEF \$76,750

NWO Role in COF

- Advise, assist, and support the development of grant proposals
- Serve as a liaison and coordinator for communication with ODHE regarding all COF projects and the issues associated with those
- Coordinate submission of requests to ODHE for scholarship reimbursements at the end of each term
- Advise, assist, and support the preparation of annual reports
- Coordinate and facilitate site visits for all of the BGSU COF projects

Building Ohio's Sustainable Energy Future (BOSEF)

Brief Description

BOSEF is a scholarship project funded by the Choose Ohio First program of the state of Ohio. BOSEF increases the recruitment, training, and graduation of STEM students to supply the growing job markets in renewable energy and sustainable environment technologies. Northwest Ohio has a growing reputation for research, development, and manufacturing in the high technology, renewable energy fields of photovoltaics (PV) and wind. In addition, northwest Ohio has major research and development strengths in environmental analysis and remediation technologies. The University of Toledo (UT), and Bowling Green State University (BGSU), work together to leverage

the enormous public interest and burgeoning job markets in these fields to recruit, educate, and retain the best and brightest of Ohio's students to support these rapidly developing high tech professions. Student success is enhanced through a summer bridge program focused on mathematics, undergraduate research experiences for all, and integration with the Wright Center for PV Innovation and Commercialization, the Lake Erie Research Center, Center of Photochemical Sciences, and the Environmental Remediation and Restoration Experimental Park. It prepares students for scientific and technical careers by providing internships with business, industry, agencies, and non-profits in renewable energy and environmental sustainability fields. Although the primary program focus is on the undergraduate STEM pipeline, it also includes masters and PhD students. The participating institutions have a comprehensive and vertically integrated approach to STEM education that maximizes student success and provides skilled professionals in these crucial STEM areas. Meets NWO Goals: 2 & 3

NWO Role in BOSEF

- Oversight and management of the grant project including financial management of the grant budget
- Direct recruitment of students through AIMS and the chemistry and physics departments at recruiting events
- Advertisement/recruitment to ~ 4,300 regional K-12 contacts
- Advertisement/recruitment at NWO Inquiry Series
- Management of scholarship awards and renewals
- Career development
- Student advising
- Academic mentoring and support

Science and Math Education in ACTION (ACTION)

Brief Description

BGSU received \$505,722 in funding for the 2017-18 academic year from the Ohio Board of Regents through the Choose Ohio First program to recruit and train undergraduates to become Ohio mathematics and science teachers. Similar levels of funding are expected in subsequent years. ACTION focuses on the use of innovative strategies for preparing highly effective science and mathematics teachers for grades 5-12. Students involved in the project participate in: (a) a 4-week summer bridge program preceding the first regular semester of college; (b) a collaborative science or mathematics research team that addresses a real community problem or concern; (c) a co-op or internship work experience in a regional science or mathematics related business or industry in their second year; (d) early teaching experiences in a regional school; and (e) the creation of a capstone project that involves applying research techniques to determining the best teaching practices that advance the students' learning. Meets NWO Goal: 1, 2, & 3

NWO Role in ACTION

- Assistance with the undergraduate research component of the project
- Assistance and advice for project activities and logistics







RESEARCH PROGRAMS AND GRANTS

Identifying the Best Strategy to Reduce Phosphorus Loads to Lake Erie from Agricultural Watersheds Survey of Local Sources of Nutrients in the Upper Portage River Watershed (Sea Grant)

Brief Description

BGSU is working with Heidelberg University on this project with the goal of identifying the best strategy to reduce phosphorus loading to Lake Erie. In an effort to accomplish this, BGSU will sample subwatersheds of the Portage River using automated sampling equipment and sensors to collect empirical water quality and quantity data. The samples will be analyzed for all standard nutrient analyses, including soluble reactive phosphorus (P), total P, nitrate, total nitrogen, and ammonia. Sampling results will be evaluated to identify potential sources of high levels of nutrients. Meets NWO Goals: 2 & 3

NWO Role in Grant Project

- Identify sampling locations in the Portage River Watershed that will meet the survey objectives
- · Conduct water sampling after rain events of 0.5 inches or more
- Perform chemical analysis of water samples
- · Compute nutrient loads following significant rain events

Mitigation of Agricultural Nutrient Loss by Novel Manure Treatment (OWDA)

Brief Description

Through an Ohio Water Development Authority (OWDA) Research and Development (R&D) Grant, Bowling Green State University is collaborating with the United States Geological Survey (USGS) on a research project to develop and field test dairy manure dewatering treatment processes. BGSU is testing different dewatering dairy manure treatments for their abilities to slowly release nutrients; these laboratory studies are ongoing. The treatments typically involve a combination of coagulants and polymers. To test these treatments in a pilot field setting, BGSU assembled a team of collaborators that included The Ohio State University Agricultural Research and Development Center (OARDC) Northwest Agricultural Research Station (NWARS) in Wood County and the City of Ottawa, Ohio. The OARDC-NWARS offered the use of pilot test plots for application of the treated dairy manure and the City of Ottawa offered the use of their wastewater treatment plant for treating the dairy manure.

The project is funded in two phases, both done at the NWARS site—phase 1 is to test and install equipment and determine baseline nutrient and runoff conditions; phase 2 is to test treated manure compared to raw manure on plots, analyze samples for nutrients, and compute nutrient loads in surface and tile samples. An additional R&D proposal was submitted to OWDA in June 2015 and funds were secured for phase 2. Phase 1 was conducted from FY 2015 to FY 2017. Phase 2 was started in FY 2017 and will continue in FY2018. Meets NWO Goals: 2 & 3

NWO Role in Grant Project

- Conduct lab-scale experiments to develop manure treatment protocol.
- Evaluate treated manure as a slow-release fertilizer.
- Collect and analyze runoff water samples from test plots during significant rain events.
- Evaluate the flow profile of test plots to understand similarities and differences in plots.

Ohio Lake Erie Commission: Evaluation of Runoff from Manure Treated Agriculture Plots

Brief Description

The Lake Erie Protection Fund (LEPF) Grant supplements another grant to study the effectiveness of manure treatment in reducing nutrient amounts in runoff. When the original project was proposed, the test plots for the research were expected to be very similar in grading and nutrient content. However, differences in the plots were discovered and required modifications delaying the pilot test study. The LEPF grant has allowed for more runoff sampling since the plot modifications were made. The LEPF grant has also allowed for further development of the treatment protocol for the manure. When the treatment was originally being planned, slaked lime was used to treat the manure. As the research progressed, it was discovered that the slaked lime, if used at all, would be used at a different time in the treatment process. This discovery has led to the testing of new treatments. With the LEPF grant more lab-scale testing is being done on the new treatments. The LEPF grant has also funded undergraduate research students, as well as, consumable supplies and use and maintenance of already existing lab equipment. **Meets NWO Goals: 2 & 3**

NWO Role in Grant Project

- Conduct lab-scale experiments to optimize manure treatment protocol.
- Evaluate test plot runoff water samples and flow during significant rain events.
- Hire and supervise undergraduate students to assist with research activities (10 hours per week total).

Validity Evidence for Measurement in Mathematics Education (V-M²ED)

Brief Description

Validity Evidence for Measurement in Mathematics Education (V-M²ED) is a National Science Foundation conference grant. It was aimed at examining validity-related measurement issues germane to mathematics education and to set a clear pathway for scholars to discuss quantitative measurement within mathematics education. V-M²ED funding began September 2016. Jonathan Bostic (PI; Bowling Green State University) and Michele Carney (Co-I; Boise State University) convened 35 scholars from around the world in San Antonio, Texas on April 2-3. Further work from

conference funding may include publications, working groups at other conferences, a book, or other professional collaborations. Meets NWO Goals: 1, 3, & 5

NWO Role in Grant Project

- Management of the project including financial management of the budget
- Support in planning and organizing the conference supported by this grant

FY 2017 NWO BUDGET









The table below shows funding provided by Bowling Green State University for FY 2017.

BGSU FUNDS		
Agency: Program	Award Amount	
Green State University Fiscal Support for NWO	\$244,066.82	



Northwest Ohio Center for Excellence in STEM Education

The table below shows funding sources that supported FY 2017 NWO Activities.

GRANT PROGRAMS *Funding amount listed is for the grant award period which could be longer or shorter than the NWO fiscal year.				
Agency: Program	Description	Award Amount		
Academy of Applied Science	Ohio Junior Science & Humanities Symposium	\$20,000.00		
Battelle Memorial Institute	Support for Ohio Junior Science & Humanities Symposium	\$50,000.00		
National Science Foundation	Collaborative Research: AGEP-T: Northern Ohio AGEP Alliance (NOA-AGEP) (Year 2 of 3)	\$103,685.00		
National Science Foundation	Collaborative Research: Validity Evidence for Measurement in Mathematics Education	\$87,055.00		
National Science Foundation	iEvolve: Inquiry and Engagement to Invigorate and Optimize Learning for Everyone (Year 5 of 5)	\$1,331,206.00		
Ohio Department of Higher Education	Advancing the Science Skills of Elementary Teachers and Students (ASSETS)	\$92,041.00		
	Advancing the Science Skills of Elementary Teachers and Students (ASSETS II)	\$103,564.00		
Ohio Department of Higher Education	BOSEF: Building Ohio's Sustainable Energy Future	\$95,780.00		
Ohio Department of Higher Education	Identifying the Best Strategy to Reduce Phosphorus Loads to Lake Erie from Agricultural Watersheds Survey of Local Sources of Nutrients in the Upper Portage River Watershed (Year 2 of 2)	\$51,239.00		
Ohio Department of Higher Education	Survey of Local Sources of Nutrients in the Upper Portage River Watershed (Year 1 of 2)	\$53,223.00		
Ohio Department of Education	Common Core for Mathematical Proficiency in Elementary and Middle Schools ((CO)2MP Elementary and 6 – 8) (Year 3)	\$496,173.00		
	Common Core for Achievement & Middle Grades Mathematical Proficiency (C2AM2P Middle Grades) (Year 3)	\$295,482.00		
Ohio Lake Erie Commission	Evaluation of Runoff from Manure Treated Agriculture Plots	\$18,750.00		
Ohio Water Development Authority	Mitigation of Agricultural Nutrient Loss by Novel Manure Treatment #1 (Year 2 of 2)	\$171,835.00		
	Mitigation of Agricultural Nutrient Loss by Novel Manure Treatment #2 (Year 2 of 2)	\$277,796.00		
OSLN/Battelle Foundation	Battelle Hub Grant	\$25,000.00		

We wish to thank the following for their support of NWO activities during FY 17!



































PVG























- A: Faculty, Staff, and Student Recognition
- B: Falcon Best Recruitment & Recognition
- C: Math Camp Recognition
- D: NWO STEM E-Newsletters Sample
- E: NWO STEM Inquiry Series Advertising Samples
- F: NWO Symposium Advertising & Recognition
- G: OJSHS Advertising & Recognition
- H: Army Education Outreach Program (AEOP): Support for Ohio Junior Science & Humanities Symposium Recognition
- I: STEM in the Park Advertising & Recognition
- J: Women in STEM Advertising

APPENDICES

Appendix A: Faculty, Staff, and Student Recognition

Sentinel-Tribune

IOME + NEWS + SPORTS + OBITUARIES + COMMUNITY + A&E + OPINION + NUL

Instructor gets the groove of learning through playing

stury Comments (maps (2)

Printing Vani



Piolo by Carlel Meogarantheither-Titaine

Dena Heromo has fan as ana kolova film Werch as fw faidhes anaronag Fruiddig Dec. 1, 2016 is 2001 2000 Rufe wet in 1920



Photo by Donial Walays millioni Informs

Hub Farrier wants for board to be represented wanting Theorem, Dec. 1 (2010) is compt Die op Basics and al 10220. And [] Hostman [] [] Foster: Seturcing December 5, 5015 6 36 am

By DERINE ROSE OR, Section Triburn Each Writer

All work and no play?

Rick Worch won't hear of it.

The associate professor of education at Bowing Green State University specializes in all things play.

1 hink teaching happens when you step," and Words, who teaches BGSU madents who are studying to see advances. "You can get people eacher about word they're doing, they'll gut is a title advance for." Woodstapeer resume includes membership in the

Association for the Society of Play and Play homouthy Toroto, which involved the 527 Foundation in Persystem, the Toroto Mattacaster, and the Toleto Zoo. He also had a lond in building the Notive's Registronous distances by their Effective.

One of the goals of some of his groups is to make group spaces more playful. That could only in making an stolardy course or a ready full for offenting and stoling

After Worth lan? "playing," te's assally moving and proving — specifically characters.

Worch learned from Laura Shakil, who had her own studio in Bowling Green before teaching at Julie's Dence Studio in the Woodland Vall.

My whe and daughter took donce reasons from Laura," te staid. "Loura ested me if I would play the drum and the sought me. That was maybe eight years ago."

Work: such that still a make experience — no did play in the high school band — but to carr() result the pull of a pool tool.

When I have music III as I just sort of start moving. This actual Teamst at down when Thear satis."

He recalled being on a field course in Costs Rice.

"I was the prings who couldn't denoe, but I had fun."

His fevories are Middle Eastern and Eastern European music

Al home, he and his with Susan Woodard, play indemonte malachig he harmonia and shahi haap, an indemonstration and wood in Woodard is an artist, they Suggists Environment (grade).

"In really not the civerally part of this." Morah said.

When Shakd moved bat of the area, to book over her Word Repform Sandors, but Worch aut Elfrens van encoding interestien would bendt na adult chara.

"It's fun, We're not trying to impress anyone," he said. "I like to give I just like to goof around."

And anyone — even people without that intereasence of rightm — can participate.

Whit of its resultion. Even if you don't four it. Enough reputiton, you can get it," to sent. "And them are take of hybrins I have a difficult time with." For example, a typical American beat is a 4.4, 2.4 or 3.4 (watz) court. Which said to once field to learn a 8.6 court, but it was just too challenging.

Worsh wasn't siveys so free-wheeling and into play.

He was a high school and middle school science leacher in indiane for years, and aski he would probably be getting to note from that job, fill was fit for a car crash. The socident left him with a back injury that prevented him from teaching.

Worth went back to achieve to get his disclosely in science education. It was a Me-changer,

During his studies, he work to Egondo to research primates. A proto of his ensuring raits Rese, or infect ching, is functed in his offset. She initially resulted meeting Wards in the field and chines a line to observe the. The line, heavier, work for had her work and an ented up dreated poly. Note: The poly of the poly of the net.

Norsh sold it was a light-bulb moment for him, bridging the gap between learning and playing.

Ear not much of a builts to keech his BOSU students about the correlation between playing and learning. It's what they do with it when they graduate to the real world and deservory.

" know that is a difficult sail these days with high-stakes leading, but firs confident ... kids learn more through play."

Woods also unged parents to avoid represently non-aduling their children's lives, and to leave time for play. Alterall, he sold, research shoes more play — especially outloas. — creates before systight, increases childuit thinking, reduces intently and democess encourse; disorders.

We program life for kide low much," he said. "Rick are lowing the opportunity to make all these choices. We program the opportunity for choices and take right out of life."

Α

Appendix A: Faculty, Staff, and Student Recognition cont.



Wheel & Bell Stars

Α

Beginning a new job is challenging enough, but Bathery Ash, research program manager for COGMDS (Northwest Orio Center of Excellence in STEN Education), has not only masterial

her own dubes since joining the University in Pidruary 2006, she has already made improvements to the program to further benefit students. She has also taken on an additional role left vecant by a depenting staff memory.

Ash was recognized for her many contributions with the 2011 Mooke of the Year Award of the Admendatory Staff acring reception and awards. The Rockis of the Year is awarded accuracy by Administrative Staff Council in recognized on an administrative staff member who has played an integral part in implementing an idee, program or procedure designed to enhance or improve student recould and, relative analytic anglegement. To be eligible for the award, employee much their worked on *Disku* in minimum of one year but no more than three years.

As manager of the research program. Ash works on multiple projects and grant programs. She works very closely with students who conduct water quality research, providing them with an experiential learning opportunity and a chance to be a part of local, state and notional discussions sumparizing water quality and farm run off.



"To rold 2016 Beth learned that the geners covering the research did not have funding for students to work in the lab and that the students were whenteering their time," sold her rominator, tests to Berther, COSMOS associate director. "She took it upon herself to write a grant specifically to fund the students work. Decause of her efforts these students now receive funding to pay for their time in the lab and the materials needed to conduct their own research. She went above and beyond to ensure that these students can succeed at BCSU. She to not funded in any wey by this new grant but has to do the work to manage it. She natived work to her own plate in order to help students and ensure their success.

'That is a true sign of an emerging DGSU staff memorin'

In addition to her primery role in the department, Ash eaches in the coordination of the Academic Investment in Nathernation and Scincer schelership program. "Brit' has made coupless improvements to the AIMS pittprim industing or estoucturing of the AIMS automet bridge program to make it more coheave and beneficial to the incoming heatment" Bekter axid. "She regularly meets with AIMS scholarship students to guide them in their academic goals and keep them on track to meet the scholarship requirements:"

Although she was not himd to work on AMS, during Ash's employment it became clear that the program bended a lot of help, Benther said. Ash stated the and once again took on date work to ensure the second of this program. In Potnomy 2011, the associate director of the AMS program left DCSU, and for the past enveral months the program has been without this position.

But once egain, Ash has adapped up to help out. The work on APRS ensures that the APRS ectobership students are green the support they need to be successful at RSGU and meet the successful requirements for read year," Reicher sold

Becauty Ash worked with several locally members to sateral a new grant program that would provide advantations for underserved populations to means that even more deserving, high-needs students have the resources needed to attend and be successful at 8050.

"Bettills an anxieting least to not only our experiment but the University as a where? Bettile soid. "She has the respect of the staff, but more importantly. Use respect of the students in the research project and AIMS Beth ta an amading collaborator who works hard to help anyone in meed. She goes out of the way to help students, staff and fiscality achieve success."



Recruitment Email

Falcon Best Recognition



Sentinel-Tribune

HOME - NEWS - SPORTS - OBITUARIES - COMMUNITY - ABE - OPINION - MU

Local students showcased at Falcon BEST Robotics event

Gory Comments

PMR E FORESE E

Penleck Solutting, Coleiner 8, 2018 2:00 and

By Sentinel-Tribene Staff

Teams of students from 17 area high schools and middle schools will showcase their talents during the fourth annual Falcon REST Robotics competition today at Bowing Green State University.

Area schools with teams comparing this year include Anthony Wayne High School, Rowling Gareer High School, Carotinal Strates Catholo High School, EHCVE Conver Caroer, Hamilton Scattmastern High School, Usamer Walkey Casany Day School, MuCanin High School, Millitanen Carner Carter, Pantak Henry High School, Pauding High School, Persysteeg High School, Non Claron High School, Scholery Carter, Carner Carnel, Henry High School, St. Funde High School, St. Unade School, School, St. Unade School, School, St. Unade School, School, School, St. Unade School, Sc

Game Day kicks off in the Strok Center or Kick a mush opening community, which will include a watcame and particle of includes. The compression will black us to black, as the second and their modes measure files the Farm Strik, a comparticle of skill and emotypy. The event will conclude with meaning a approximative york pure.

The public is or scaraged to alland Game Day to support the teams and their robots as they compete all overts are tree.

Each team is provided with an identical kit of parts and equipment, and then appends a month and a half designing, building and tealing a nemote-controlled robot half the team expects to outperform these created by its compatition.

The BEST Award is presented to the too three learns that scorepily the concept of BEST – Boesting Engineering, Science and Richardogy, Charla Include creativity, teamwork, sports manifip, diversity of particlastion, application of the anglineering design process, which, positive alliteticitefinations and schoolcommunity involvement. Averation are also presented to the top time relativity of the team of the top terms that complete in one preventiations, educational displays, project anglineering motiones and sphillipportenument(b). New meand categories for this year include livel Phologonic Viscotice, Beat Web Page Design, Beat GAD Design, Beat Ream Viceo and Top Gen (mest points scored in a single reamd).

Falcon DEST is hosted by DGSU's College of Technology, Architecture and Applied Engineering and the Northwest Onto Center for Excellence in STEM Educational.

Falcon Best Recognition

■ THE BLADE

News + Sports + AME + Basiness + Ophilia

INCOME.

BGSU hosts fourth annual Falcon BEST robotics competition

Event grows in size, atmosphere; teams work on robots to assist in agriculture

- By far Henry BEADESTREE WRITER =
- Pathéné at thu 2,264 (Junio) 472



Canona structure y east to the rison conjugations whe Meanus: Valley Country Day School fans welch with worry during Uar Palane Self Todark (springer) to an a binding Green State University's Struct Conterior Saturday.

BOWEING GREEN - Don't connow, but one of northwest Ofinits largest, robusies exemptifiliar is coming of age.

The sound of peptiands was, at firms, dealering inside Bowing Green State University's Strott Center on Safurday as a record 17 Jeans concerted in the Fourth annual Patton 855T robotics competition.

Depension proper stating in the arms stands theorem, stapped, and scenered their feet as action column down in the pit on the main floor, as if they were attending a REFSU basis that grave.

PHOTO GALLERY: Paleon 3EST robotics competition

School mascels waved to the moved. Flags and barriers were carried screep the wellowey along, the top consider of the streng, alterately, the crowd with more warrys and writingians.

Robotics compatibles are something inique to begin with, a testement to brain power and ingenuity.

But Orand Darhits, the exerct's retrolowent coordinates said this year's dectric atmosphere was a bonus, apositive silvenian Falcon BEST hopes to build on as its connections keep anting "bigger and better each year"

This was the first falcer BEST competition where poplantis, masters, and other providence accordingly, she said.

"This is definitely a new expansion exciting atmosphere this year," she said. "We're glad to see it for spience, not just a sporting work."

The 37 area reliable schools and high schools included one from Indiana.

If was the largest heb-event of the Northern Plains competition, and culminates with a regional event in Pargo, N.D.

That regions event is use of loar across the munity, lessing Reicher, registration and scoring mondicator, mid. There is no national competition - yet - she explained.

In past years. Faices BEST services are live teams to the Farge regionals. This year — because of its growth — it gets to send seven, she said.

BEST stands for Boosting Engineering, Science and Technology, the primary mission of the robotics competition.

"They're learning, manufacturing, they're learning robotics, they're learning teamwork, and they're even learning a little about corporate structure;" Craig Perry, Findlay-based Millstream Certer Certer's engineering teacher, sold of students who participate.

This year's there was list the Farm 2014. Teams were assigned to develop robots that could be used to seekit with agriculture by thewing it could herd pige harvest and deliver ripe core, lettuce, and constructs and turns a water value. Teams exceep points by how efficient their relatives an complete the tasks in threeminule matches allo time.

All supplies are provided by EGSU's College of Technology, Architecture, and Applied Engineering, which heats the event along with the Northwest Chile Center for Excellence is STEM Education. Schools are responsible only for their own travel.

The Militimans Carner Conter last year thristed fear this the regional robotics competition in Fargo. The robot Militimans designed for this year's overb, called "The Field Respect" is a prototype that could assist with 'tarvecting.

"The future is going straight toward robotics," TJ, Washer, a 17-year-old Milistream senior, said.

"It makes everything a lot easier," agreed Don Tyler, 17, another Millatream senior.

Campion Poulson and Evan Selerak, both 16-year-old junion: at Campion Stritch Carbolic High School in Oregon, tablebe robatic competitions could help them fulfill their dramm of becoming engineers someony.

"I think this will belo me figure out what engineering's all about/ Camden said.

Hamilton Southwatarn High School, of Plaham, Ind., look first place in both the relaction and SEST categories. St. Francis de Sales School took second in robotics, and Wilkstream Carter Center took second in the BEST category. Part Clinton High School and Maurice Valley Country Day School took third place in the robotics and BEST categories, respectively.

Contact Tom Manry at Gamy @Stubleck.com, 419-724-6079, or via Twitter (Jecowskernika,

RELATED FEMIL. IALCON BEST RENOTICS COMPLETION, BOWLING GREEN STATE UNIVERSITY, JOWLING OKEEN J'IRON GENTER, BRANDI LARRITE, JESNIGA BELGHER, JOBOTIGS JOBOTIGS TEAM, JOBOTIGS GAMP

Falcon Best Recognition



'It's quite an experience,' student Melvin McCord said. McCord, along with Dylan and Caleb Ireland represent the senior members of the team. They were joined by student Jerald Sedilko to build this year's robot.

'It's great that we get to do do this hands on work in school,' Calebtreland said. 'We get to turn nothing into something.'

Most of the the robot, including its programming, was made from sociated.

'It's great that we get to do do this hands-on work in school,' Caleb-Ireland said. 'We get to turn nothing into something.'

Most of the the robot, including its programming, was made from scratch.

"This isn't just an awesome robot competition, it gets kids to learn." Good said. "We're lucky we don't have to leave Port Clinton to do this kind of work on a daily basis."

Beach reporter Patrick Planner at planner@eanduskyrepister.com, follow him on Twitter @PatPlanner and follow the Register at Pacebook com/SenduskyRegister

Falcon Best Recognition



High school teams Bet the Farm in BGSU robotics competition

TOPICIE - Bahon BEST Bobwies Competition - BUSD College Of Technology - Dowling Green State University



ATTEL IN LIVER DEPENT OCTOBER & DIA By DAVID DUPONT

BG Independent News

Robots Invaded Gen country Saturday.

They dame with only the best intentions though.

Familand in question was a course set up on the floor of the Stroh Center at Bowling Green State Linbwesky. The robots were miniature farm tractors tricked out by 17 teams from high schools from around the state and indiana.

The teams came to complete in the fainth Fidron 8051 Robotics Came Day. . this year the theme was Bet the Farre.

The "farm' in this case was divided into four quadrants, one for each team. The teams had to nanesses their machines through the course to collect and plant corn seeds, harvest corn cobs. from racia to well as plant lettuce, and harvest lettuce and pumpking - all plastic facsimiles.

For Laura Diots, the advisor for the Rowling Green

High School team, the event, gives students as

solving."

mance "to learn engineering process and problems

() grader salariel Mutt manes/vers threfling th minute have marked through the more

For the Bobcat team that problem solving involved a working on a last minute adjustment to their robot's arm

That's all part of the competition, said Brandi Bathite, a member of the Falcon BEST committee.

'If something boulds down you have to make adjustments," she said, in that, the robotics competition is much like a sports event.

That wasn't the only way. Farents were on hand to cheer on the tearns. School massets added to the spirit. And a couple drummers heat out their cadences between the three-minute rounds of competition. Then there were the trombones and vivuaelas contributing tuncless blats of encouragement

The 17 teams, Rachite said, were the most since the competition started in 2013. The university provides all the robotic kits. The cost means it must expand the field slowly, and seek corporate sporpors, Lathrop Corp. And Einst Solar yaws this year's sporpors.

She said President Mary Ellen Nazey was key to bringing the program to BCSU. She wanted something to promote the study of science, technology, engineering and math on campus.

More than 300 students competed this year. While the focal point is the robotics competition where teoms maneuver through the farm course vying to see who can harvest the most, the competition has other aspects.

Students present marketing plans as well as a design t-abirts, websites and make streaming videos.

"We don't want students to think angineering is only about robotics," she said. "There's a lot of avenues students can take in engineering, including working on marketing and communications for a COLDERTY,

Teams can runge in size from four to 30, with students choosing to specialize in certain activities.

The competition is "definitely a recruiting tool for BOSU." Barbire said

The dozens of student volunteers helping to run the event, she said, were competitors during their high school days.

One of the Bowling Green team members might be one of those switching from competitor to volumeer next year

Caraction Rochi has been on the tears since he was a freshman, conneting in the inaugural event. Next year he plans to attend BOSU to study mechanizonics in the College of Technology.

As someone long interested in robotics, being on the team as a natural. As the only senior on the team, Boehl had to develop leadership skills.

David Types, a seventh grader, is new to the team. He said a teacher who's a family friend encouraged him to join. While the team didn't make it to the semifinals, he said, "we're really proud of what we did. ... We had fun."

Driving the robot through the course was the most fan, he said, and all four team members on hand Saturday got a chance to drive. The other two team members there were Poyton Neeran, a junior, and Gabriel Mott, a seventh grader.

Rochi said that the team has made improvements every year, and with the young members of the team, he hopes that will continue.

At the end of the day, Hamilton Southeastern High School, from Fishers, Indiana, dominated the awards. Barhite said they are always a strong competitors.

The team took first place for the overall BEST award and in the robotics connectition and Top Gun. hences, for scoring the most points in a single round, as well as top prizes in CAD design, Pounders Avend, best marketing presentation, most robust machine, best engineering notebook.

Cardinal Stritch Catholic High School in Oregon also won a number of awards - team video design, web page design, bort spirit and sportamanship, and fourth place in the robotics competition.

Perrysburg High School was bonored for most photogenic machine.

Other awards given out were: exhibit and interview, St. Ursuin Academy; t-shirt design, Vanguard Technology Center; second place in robotics competition, St. Francis de Sales School; third place in robotics competition, Port Clinton High School; second place BIST Award, Milsteware Canter; and third place BEST Award, Maamee Valley Country Day School

The arven teams eligible to compete in the regional competition in December in Farge, North Dakota are :

Hamilton Southeastern; Millstream Career Center; St. Francis de Sales School; Maunee Valley Country Day School; Port Clinton; Cardinal Stritch; and Anthony Wayne.

Posted by: David Dupont on October 9, 2016.

Falcon Best Recognition



В

Press BGSU OFFICE OF MARKETTING & COMMUNICATIONS

Teams of students from 17 area high schools and middle schools will shown as their udents during the fourth annual Palene DEST Robotics competition Oct. 8 at Bowling Green State University.

Area schoole with teams competing this year are: Archary Mayne High School, Bowling Groen High School, Cardinal Scritch Catholic High School, BSDVE Cause: Center, Hemilton Seuthenstein High School, Mareneo Valley Country Day School, McCemb High School, Millstream Carrier Center, Pairtick Henry High School, Paulding High School, Perrydourg High School, Pat Chinos High School, Sandushy Central Catholic School, St. Francis de Sales School, St. Daula Arademy, Sylowia Seuthviter High School, and Vangaard Technology Center.



Game Day licks aff in the Strob Center at 9.50 a.m. with opening commonies, which will include a welcome and parade of robots. The competition will fullow at 10 a.m. as the tennes and their robots matter Bet. Die Para 2016, a complexition of dall and strategy. The event will conclude with awards at approximately 5.15 p.m.

The public is oncouraged to altered Game Ray to support the burns and their relates as they compute; all events are free.

Students are coached by dedicated and entitusionic teachers and team mentions, some of which come from the professional tech community. Each teachers provided with an identified bit of parts and equipment, and then spends a month and a half designing, building and testing a remote-controlled robot that the team expects to outperform these created by its competition. The BEST Award is presented to the top three teams that exemplify the concept of BEST – Boosting Engineering, Sciences and Technology, Criteria include creativity, teamverte, spectrementing, diversity of participation, application of the engineering design process, ethics, pusitive attractive/eriterias and school-community involvement. Awards are also presented to the top three robotics game teams, and to the top teams that complete in and presented to the top three robotics game teams, and to the top teams that complete in and presented categories for this year include. Next Pretagenic Machine, Best Web Page Design, Best CAD Design, Best Feart Video and Top Can (most points accord in a single reserval).

Falcon BEST is bested by BGSU's College of Technology, Architecture and Applied Engineering and the Narthwest Oxio Center for Eacellence in STEM Educational. Spensors include BGSU and BGSU's College of Business. Corporate sponser Eathere, who has been involved since the first relation competition, has been joined by First Solar this year. Both companies have committed to supporting the student competition each year. Support from sponsors ensures students the continued opportunity for early involvement in their field of interest, while preparing them to become the industry's turkney leaders.

Falcon Best Recognition



Supplies for the compatible same provided by the Calego of Schwaley y Antifacture, and Applied Depressing, a collected of the same strong with the supervisor (Machanine for Exercisions in SCH and exercises)

Designation of the templacet in the concerning limit work.

"We have share a few stand the comparison? We self, "Well devise exceptor manon we as there with Eddl. Because the Extensity is in our beinged, to be company that is valued in the commany our being constanting when the commany our terms well when it was that the balance of the commany our being constanting when the commany.

tor report to figure to see the competition is growing every year.

The potent is for of encoder an analogous we have an an partnership with the selected y invested things we can be help being exclusions. To the private types, phone dependent to each. The bedde reacted at they may be below to the other there - as entry analogous testing for response time to which the to very private the test to find a the "".

Appendix C: Math Camp Recognition

Math Camp Recognition



Appendix C: Math Camp Recognition cont.

Math Camp Recognition



The cause elseved many advanta Schools' it rough their chemic passion for seattly given visit.

Very sector intent is simply, my low of inclusion to reacting, Persits solt, "Next sense dow or a subform to new As well scattering in a different way that during shows inclusion to make attracts exhibits that have been control learn care to be set. It care to make comparison."

Not only also the solution provide students with an opportunity for students to develop their solutions and teaching in solutions and the first of solutions and the other solutions.

The contrasts Contrasts an effective represent the test of the initial way. Then, you the represent to the test deal a different extra relative of extraits of a data to a 7 % with a relative state to the data of the test in the initial way exclude of Marcin and and heady work are for an a test of the data to the test of the test in the test of te

The pre-sector because a new proof the componential value of respective sources, which access and all the entra Recipient is:

We of the regard traps, have two site that the statistic in the sector had non-sector between a New Article Statistics (News) Presidenced. Taking a constraint of the sector had non-sector by the year of the the per Preprint Reserve non-benear the bring regardle that involved

is sold the to that the implementing out and largers the early trees, 80.01 sharings had the approximately to the first the trees, and an early the tree shall be trees and and constant to early the trees of a sharing the art services to the features the shall at 2 strees and an early the art services to the features the shall at

However, we contract to provide strategist with this intering, input heady every lotter many of a first rest, instances are go formed and optimized in a RNA XTM analysist, your



Appendix D: NWO STEM E-Newsletters Sample



Reall in the contract of these contracts and the state of the state of the state of the second state States Reall Field Field to be state consider and an inside state, or for second state parts respondences in the state.

Per analysis of a finite endersited by they into here.

ET BEI G pysorkud Saa
MPO Revision Service State Residentian in Rev (2909)
Balan day, Narwardan 19, 2019 3 An an - John Pen Datasan - An Line ng Chant State Linearany Kong Chant (Chant State) Postalog Pen 2016 Japania spectra (Chant Japan) 2020 J. Professor Data Kat
2015 MWO Symposium Program is now available) <u>Gitck Hum</u> to downiced (pot)
Deline registerion for Attendens is now open Click here to register
Operation Trajectories Operation Oper
Durnitors? Caribal and plans who
CONT.4.107
<text></text>
Set for here is poperwork large FD3 follow? • For 21 hoursements prediate later is larger follow as 2000 variants • For Damars of • Status of •
(a) (a) - fractional theory is KER (a) definition of the structure response of the response of the matter is comparing to compare. For each of the structure of the structure control (advects Carbon, FOR, Verscher Romer, Daverman, and the structure of the structure control (advects Carbon, FOR, Verscher Romer, Daverman, and the structure of the structure control (advects Carbon, FOR, Verscher Romer, Daverman, and the structure of the structure control (advects Carbon, FOR, Verscher Romer, Daverman, advects).
The March is A ACTION To Learning that The provide of the March is the Provide of the March is the Action of the
CHER CONDING (2)

ANALY CONTRACTOR OF THE ADDRESS OF T

N see to construct the is not solar times to energy segments or constructions and appro-temporal support to a solar backing interaction region and the back going strategy and the solar back region of the the times of the 20 back interaction support at the strategy is at Data solar to the solar back of the time of the solar back interaction support at the strategy is at Data solar to the solar back of the solar data of a solar back of the s

for invalue exclusion or exercise, and the project that public basics of a data and indice explorations. Supply if there will extend to be advected by produce of the order. Complete one small of these manifolds in any order.

- Densing Tensorial Tariah
 Lean in Den Al-Dinisirian
 Alterna et al. (Dinisirian
 Program function of the factor Program of
 Prog Tensoria for factor Program Constraints and
 Prog Tensoria for Statistical Program on and
 Optimized Tensorial Tariahase Program on and
- any an a termina manterina. Anna termina varia varia termina anteri anteri a termina e a specializza de la seco Majo in stature. Na del preventa terdari una interiman na officia di ancer in la importanza multi-

e en anterestados, partes alteresta a <u>producto en altera sentan a</u> en líterada di hana este any esta esta esta esta esta mante da partes da biología.



Appendix E: NWO STEM Inquiry Series Advertising Samples



Introducing NWO's Fall STEM Professional **Development Series**

Facilitated by NASA **Glenn Research Center**

Engineering Design Challenge

WHO: 5th-8th Grade Educators (pro-service teachers, class/com teachers, STEM club leaders, informal educators)

WHAT: A professional development training facilitated by NASA Education Specialists to engage educators in the Engineering Design Challenge module, Let it Glide

WHERE: BGSU, Olscamp Hall Room 225

WHEN: Oct. 10 & 11, 5:00-8:00pm (must attend both evenings)

AND THEN WHAT?: Connect your students with real-world engineering experiences! Educators implement the Let it Glide Engineering Design Challenge with their students as it fits into their ourriculum or program with support from NASA Glenn Research Center.

COST: \$25 Which covers:

- Meate
- · All materials for the training
- · Hands-on STEM learning activities with downloadable facilitation guide · Supporting alide presentation to assist in facilitating the challenge with
- students
- Exciting video introduction to the challenge and related NASA research
- Live, in-demon, and Web-based professional development opportunities on the challenge and the engineering design process
- · Opportunities for students to connect LIVE with NASA scientists and engineers
- · Ability to submit student design challenge solutions to NASA and share with participants across the country

WHAT IS THE CHALLENGE?

Now can you make a glider using a shoebox with the longest glide slope ratio possible?

Students will work in engineering teams to design and build a glider that ncorporates a full-sized shoebox and explore the four forces of flight, eronautical design, and materials to achieve the longest glider flight.

ing the engineering design process (https://www.textrengineering.or A12engineering/desprozonsy), students will improve upon their original design deas through multiple iterations, simulating real-world engineering challenges.

What is an Engineering Design Challenge? An engineering design challenge is a detailed yet flexible content package of engaging hands on activities.

 Students use the Engineering Design Process to solve real-world engineering problems in an authentic, hands-on and meaningful approach. to science, technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM) Learning.

The Challenge provides:

- · At least 10 hours of instruction/contact time in a STEM learning environment
- · Background scientific information
- Student investigation and data sheets
- · Assessment options and evaluation rubrics

Engineering Design Challenges:

- Can be used in any science, technology, engineering classroom, club, camp, or STEM Out-of-School Time program.
- Are aligned to Ohio Learning Standards in Science Expectations for Technology and Engineering Design Grades 5-8 (Grades 5, 6, 8 Physical Science concepts) and middle school standards for Engineering Design and Forces and Interactions (NGSS).
- Are team-locused to encourage cooperative learning in a collaborative environment rather than a competitive one.

Click here to register online! (http://inyurl.com/gl5kspo)

Payment Information:

After completing the online registration you will be forwarded to a page where you can access the online Credit Card Payment System. You can either pay online through this system or mail a check or purchase order (made payable to BGSU) to the following address:

NASA PD Series 241 Math Science Bidg Bowling Green State University Bowling Green, OH 43403

Paying by credit card?

If you are having problems with the above link, please use the following link: https://commerce.cashnet.com/BGSUCOS

Note: You can use Title I Part A Funds. Title (It Funds or School Interovement Funds.

Questions: contact Jenna Pollock at polloc@bosu.edu Phone: 419.372.2739



NASA, Glenn Research Center is a partner of NWO

Appendix E: NWO STEM Education Inquiry Series Advertising Samples cont.



Black Swamp Math Teachers' Circle

(BS - MTC)

We are very happy to be bringing Math Teachers' Circles to Northwest Ohio!

Math Teachers' Circles started in 2006 and have since spread across the United States. Math Teachers' Circles bring together teachers and mathematicians to enrich the teachers' experience of mathematical problem solving. There are four goals:

- 1. Increase the confidence of math teachers in problem solving.
- Deepen teachers' content knowledge through exploring mathematically rich problems and develop an arsenal of techniques to solving unfamiliar and challenging problems.
- Form long-term professional relationships among teachers and mathematicians, through regular, highly interactive meetings.
- Provide support for teachers who want to bring richer mathematical experiences to their students.

We would love to have you be part of this great adventure in mathematics. The 2016 sessions are FREE and open to K - 12 math teachers and college faculty/staff in northwest Ohio. Space is limited so register today to secure your spot.

Participants will receive:

Е

- 1. Great professional development.
- Networking with mathematicians, higher education faculty and other classroom teachers.

BS-MTC meets from 8:30 - 8:30 PM on the following dates. You can attend 1, 2, or 3 meetings depending on your schedule!

- Monday, September 12, 2018
- Tuesday, October 11, 2016
- · Wednesday, November 16, 2016

All meetings will be held at:

Room 133 Life Science Building Bowling Green State University Bowling Green, OH 43403

If you would like more information, please contact Dr. Debra Gallagher, Bowling Green State University, at dgallag@bgsu.edu or 419-704-1920.

Please use the link below to register for one or more of the 2016 sessions.

https://goo.gkforms/gx83T9Z2U0Mc3J6O2



Black Swamp Math Teachers' Circle is a partner of NWO

Appendix F: NWO Symposium Advertising



2016 NWO Symposium

Featuring Keynote Speaker Dr. Jodi Haney BGSU, Professor Emeritus



Saturday, November 19, 2016

8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. | Olscamp Hall Bowling Green State University

A STEM Education Professional Development Conference for preK-12 in-service and pre-service teachers, informal educators, and college faculty.

bgsu.edu/nwosymposium

BOWLING GREEN STATE UNIVERSITY BGSU.

Featuring a keynote presentation by Dr. Jodi Haney! After teaching middle and high school science in the public schools for nearly a decade, Jodi spent the next 20+ years on faculty at Bowling Green State University. She earned her Ph.D. in Curriculum and Instruction from The University of Toledo with a focus in science and middle childhood education and educational psychology. Haney, recently retired, serves as a Professor Emeritus at BGSU with a joint appointment in the College of Education and Human Development and in the College of Arts and Sciences. She has taught numerous science education courses, curriculum courses, technology courses, and courses in environmental sustainability. A productive grant writer, Jodi earned over 20 million dollars in local, state, and federal funding to support science and

environmental education programs in K-12 schools throughout the region. Dr. Haney has authored over 30 peer-reviewed publications, made over 50 scholarly presentation, and has served as an educational consultant to well over 100 Ohio schools. Haney believes that teaching is the essence of her identity. She is passionate about her role to inspire joy and the love of learning through active, engaged, and authentic experiences both within the classroom and in the local community.



Pre-Registration - \$35 (deadline November 15) On-site Registration - \$45 Undergraduate Students - \$5

Multiple Participant Discount (\$30/person) for 5 or more participants from the same school F

Registration Fee Includes:

- 7 hours of high quality professional development
- Conference bag
- Keynote address by Dr. Jodi Haney, BGSU Professor Emeritus
- Morning refreshments & full lunch

Contact Hour Certificate Available

Sponsored in part by



1616449_072016_7500

4 x 6 Postcard

Appendix F: NWO Symposium Advertising cont.

Recruitment Email - Attendee



2016 NWO Annual Symposium on Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics Teaching

> Online registration is now open! Click here to register

November 19, 2016 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Olscamp Hall @ Bowling Green State University

Registration Fee:

F

- \$35 (deadline Nov. 15); \$45 onsite
- \$5 Undergraduate Students
- Multiple Participant Discount (\$30/person) for 5 or more participants from the same school

Registration Fee Includes:

- 7 hours of high quality professional development.
- Conference bag
- Keynote address by Dr. Jodi Haney, BGSU Professor Emeritus.
 Morning refreshments & full lunch

Contact Hour Certificate Available



Featuring a keynote presentation by Dr. Jodi Haneyi

After teaching middle and high school science in the public schools for nearly a decade. Jodi spent the next 20 r years on faculty at Bowling Green State University. She earned her Ph.D. In Curriculum and Instruction from The University of Tolesco with a focus in science and middle childhood education and educational psychology, Haney, recently retined, serves as a Professor Emeritus at BGSU with a joint appointment in the Colloce of Education and Human Development and

the College of Education and Human Development and in the College of Aris and Sciences. She has taught numerous science education courses, curriculum courses, technology courses, and courses in environmental austainability. A productive grant writer, Joci Isimed over 20 million dollars in local, state, and federal funcing to support science and environmental education programs in K-12 schools throughout the region. Dr. Haney has authored over 30 pre-reviewed publications, made over 30 scholarly presentation, and has served as an educational consultant to well over 100 Ohio schools. Haney believes that teaching is the essence of her identity. She is passionable about her role to insche joy and the love of learning through active, ergaged, and authentic experiences both within the classroom and in the local community.

> For more information or to register visit: bgsu.edu/nwosymposium

Sponsored in part by:





Appendix F: NWO Symposium Advertising cont.

Recruitment Email - Presenter

Deadline: September 26, 2016
~~~~
Restautory Autornation Science, Technology, Engineering
and Materialis Teaking
SCIENCE
The Northwest Ohio Center for
Excellence in STEM Education
brings you the 2016 NWO Symposium on Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics Teaching
Saturday, November 19, 2016
8.30 A04 - 4.30 PM Olscamp Hall, Bowling Green State University
Eveling Green, DI -0400
FeeLaring the 2016 keynole speaker: Dr. Jodi Haney
BGSU, Professor Emeritus
Presentation Proposal Information
Thank you for your interest in presenting at the 2010 NWO Symposium on Salurday, Navember 16th at Bowling Oreen State University. To submit a presentation proposal pieces
dick the link below and complete the online form. Please review the Symposition Strends Instead below; you will need to choose one of these strends for your presentation.
Click Here To Apply by September 25
All presentation processes must be submitted by SEPTEMSER 25th et 9 00PM, Becimins
September 27, NWO staT will review the proposals and notify prospective presentants Title's processal has been accepted. Accepted presentants will be not be changed a registration fee.
For more information visit the Symposium vetrate at:
bgpa.od.storDynpedam
Gunedions? Context man dispose with
2016 NWO Symposium Strands
1. Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning strategies are often difficult to implement in the high-enrollment courses that their to make up much of the early</li> </ol>
1. Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning strategies are often difficult to implement in the high-enrollment courses that tend to make up much of the early undergraduate experience. These difficulties, however, are not insummanizable. Seeknes is this count will demonstrate new inquiry-based practices and active
5. Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning strategies are often difficult to implement in the high-enrollment courses that tead to make up much of the early undergraduate appelence. These difficulties, however, are not insumantable. Seesions in this screen will demonstrate new inquiry-based practices and archive learning strategies can effectively be implemented in undergraduate STEM courses, expectedly these that are high enrollment.
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning similagies are often difficult to implement in the high-enrollment courses that tear to mixe up much of the early undergraduate inquerience. These difficulties, however, are not insurmanizable. Sessions in this screent with demonstrate how inquiry-based practices and active demonity strategies can edjectively be implemented in undergraduate STEM courses, expectably there that one high-encodiment.</li> <li>STEM in the Community: Thinking Outside the Classroom</li> </ol>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning similagies are often difficult to implement in the high-enrollment courses that the dismiss-up much of the early undergraduate inquerience. These difficulties, however, are not insumantable. Seekness to this second will demonstrate new implemented practices and active learning strategies can effectively be implemented in undergraduate STEM courses, expectably these that are high-enrollment.</li> <li>STEM in the Community: Thinking Outside the Classroom         <ul> <li>Arising STEM, relevant for disalerts serves an instrumental purpose in improving             mating STEM, relevant for disalerts serves an instrumental purpose in improving             mating student the applications of STEM coursies the</li> </ul> </li> </ol>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience         <ul> <li>Inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning similagies are often difficult to             implement in the high-enrollment current that the row way up much of the early             undergraduate experience. These difficulties, however, are not insumantable.             Sectors in this cansel with demonstrate new inquiry-based practices and active             Aeronic is static case offectively be implemented in undergraduate STEM counses,             sectors is not ease offectively be implemented in undergraduate STEM counses,             sectors is not been inplemented in undergraduate STEM counses,             sectors is an ease of the sectory being encoded to active             description.</li> </ul> </li> <li>STEM in the Community Thinking Outside the Classroom         <ul> <li>Aeronic is a great way to get their engaged. There are dones of valuable community             resources in portwest. Other engaged. There are dones of valuable community             resources in protivest. Other engaged. There are dones of valuable community             resources in protivest. Other that can supplement and laport your STEM it teaching.</li> </ul></li></ol>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning similagies are often difficult to implement in the high-enrollment counses that the do minor up much of the entry undergraduate reperience. These difficulties, however, are not insurmanizable. Sessions is othe careari with demonstrate new inquiry-based practices and active demonity strategies can effect lively be implemented in undergraduate STEM counses, expectably these that are high-enrollment.</li> <li>STEM in the Community: Thinking Outside the Classroom         Authors is and learning. Showing studies the applementation is specified and</li></ol>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience         <ul> <li>Inquiry-based basching practices and active learning similagies are often difficult to             implement in the high-enrollment courses that the 1 to mice up much of the early             undergraduate apperience. These difficulties, however, are not insumantable.             Sestion to role science with demonstrate daws input/proceed practices and active             demultiple theoremarks are implemented in undergraduate S7EM courses,             expectably these that are high-enrollment.</li> </ul> </li> <li>STEM in the Community Thinking Outside the Classroom         <ul> <li>Acting STEM, relevant for excitent serves an instrumental purpose of violatile the             classroom is a great way to get them engaged. There are done of violatile community             resources is a great way to get them engaged. There are done of violatile community             resources in instruments and purpose of STEM courses             discussion and learning. Showing students the applications of STEM active the             classroom is a great way to get them engaged. There are done of violatile community             resources in instruments discussed with domonative source of the community             resources in this shared with domonative source of the community             resources and how they can be integrated into the classroom.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Putting Creativity to Work: Teaching STEM With Innewation</li> </ol>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience         <ul> <li>Inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning strategies are often difficult to             implement in the high-enrollment courses that teed to make up much of the early             undergraduate reportions. These difficulties, however, are not insumantable.             Sections to risk courses will demonstrate were implemented in undergraduate ord active             learning tracting or exploring strategies are effectively be implemented in undergraduate S7EM courses,             expected will demonstrate new             learning STDA relearning training durations in the spectra were relearning to the end of the end of the light encodered.</li> </ul> </li> <li>STEM in the Community Thinking Outside the Classroom         <ul> <li>Auking STDA relearning for durating surfaces are instrumented paraceles in improving             motive of the test encodered and the applications of STEM courses in             chaomanity and ensuing students the applications of STEM courses in             chaomanity are applications of STEM test improving             chaomanity is given as the sequence of the community             resource is in outhways of the test encodered. There are durated to improving             offents. Sessions in this strand will demonstrate some of the community researces             that are available, and how they can be triageneed into the classroom.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Putting Creativity to Work: Tooching STEM With Intervation         <ul> <li>Clearing and innovation improving the described as the drivers of educational growth             and innovation impre active the described as the drivers of educational growth             and innovation impre active to STEM toolling and isoming result in         </li> </ul></li></ol>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience         <ul> <li>Inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning similagies are often difficult to             implement in the high-enrollment curves that the nonixe up much of the entry             undergraduase reperience. These difficulties, however, are not insuma stable.             Sestions in this cannot will demonstrate new inpulsy-based practices and active             Accivate states are effectively be implemented in undergraduate STEH counsels,             expectably these that are high-encollment.</li> </ul> </li> <li>STEM in the Community: Thinking Outside the Classroom         <ul> <li>Activate will be implemented in undergraduate STEH counsels,             expectably these that are high encollment.</li> </ul> </li> <li>STEM in the Community: Thinking Outside the Classroom         <ul> <li>Activate way to get their engaged. There are bisment of the autside the             charmonic is a point with showing structing structing encoders.             <ul> <li>Full in the Community: Thinking Outside the Classroom</li> <li>Activate way to get their engaged. There are bisment of values class are undergraduate the supplement and support your STEM teaching             charmonic is a point with showing structions and of the structure of the community             resources in northwest Other to accelerate some of the charmonic.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Futting Creativity to Work: Teaching STEM With Innewative         <ul> <li>Creativity and innovation approaches to STEM teaching on learning result in             descripted as the dimension in classing with             and success. New and innovative approaches to STEM teaching and learning result in             descripted as the dimension in the structure with             applicit active inteaching, for structures.         <ul> <li>Structures</li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ol>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience         <ul> <li>Inquiry-based basching practices and active learning similagies are often difficult to             implement in the high-enrollment courses that the 1 to mice up much of the early             undergraduate apperience. These difficulties, however, are not insumainable.             Sesters in the sense of the early interference input processor in the early             undergraduate apperience. These difficulties, however, are not insumainable.             Sesters in this cannot will demonstrate one input/proceed practices and archive             however, are not insumainable.         </li> </ul> </li> <li>STEM in the Community Thinking Outside the Classroom         <ul> <li>Asking STEM releases for one systemation of sections of STEM courses,             archive and the section of the section of section and early             ending STEM releases for excitent serves an instrumental purpose in improving             matication and learning. Showing students the sequipations of STEM and the             classroom is a great way to get them engaged. There are dozens of valuable community             resources in instrumental purposes in figure encoders         <ul> <li>Asking STEM with the Werk: Course of the engaged that the             classroom is a great way to get them engaged. There are dozens of valuable community             resources in instruments of the community resources             direct. Sections in this shared will domonormite some of the community researces             that are available, and how they can be integrated into the classroom.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Futting Creativity to Work: Teaching STEM with innewative         <ul> <li>Creativity and innovative approaches to STEM touching and boarding result in             docyce and more approaches to STEM.</li>             sequire and more approaches to STEM.</ul></li></ul></li></ol>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience         <ul> <li>Inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning strategies are often difficult to             implement in the high-enrollment courses that tead to make up much of the early             undergraduate inportance. These difficulties, however, are not insumanable.             Sections to risk escared will demonstrate early implemented in undergraduate ord active             learning strategies can effectively be implemented in undergraduate STEM courses,             equivalent teaching strategies can effectively be implemented in undergraduate STEM courses,             equivalent teaching strategies and effectively be implemented in undergraduate STEM courses,             equivalent teaching strategies are implemented in undergraduate STEM courses,             equivalent teaching strategies are implemented purpose in improving             mations and learning. Fouring students the applications of STEM courses in             descrete in activity on the teaching student the applications of Valuatie community             resources in and teaching student the applications of STEM courses             descrete ways to get their engaged. There are dones of valuatie community             resources in bits strand will demonstrate and support year STEM teaching             distribute. Sections in this strand will demonstrate some of the community measures             that are available, and here they can be integrated into the classroom.         </li> <li>Putting Creativity to Work: Teaching STEM With Intervation             Centry and innovative approaches STEM. Sections in this strand will dependented as the difference of educational growth             and experiences the ways to base STEM.         </li> </ul> </li></ol>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience         <ul> <li>Inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning similagies are often difficult to             implement in the high-enrollment curves that the 1 on two up much of the early             undergraduase inperference. These difficulties, however, are not insummarized in the high-enrollment dependence in undergraduate SZEH courses,             expected with demonstrate new inpulsy-based practices and active             demonstrate the inpulsy-based practices and active             demonstrates in the inplementation of undergraduate SZEH courses,             expected with demonstrate new inpulsy-based practices and active             demonstrates the the classroom             values in the Community Thrinking Outside the Classroom             wating STEM releases for the classroom and intervented in undergraduate SZEH courses,             exciting STEM releases for the classroom             values and examing. Showing sublexes the applications of STEM courside the             characters in and learning. Showing sublexes the applications of STEM coursing community             resources in inorthwest Ohio that can supplement and support your STEM teaching             efforts. Sensitives in this shared will demonstrate some of the community researces             that are available, and how they can be integrated into the classroom.         </li> <li>Putting Creativity to Work: Teaching STEM With Innewative         </li> <li>Creativity and innewative approaches to STEM teaching and examing result in             decays the wave to the theory to solve the strategies in the strand will             explore incomming results.         </li> <li>Integrating Technology in the Classroom         </li> <li>Sealers in the strand will house the specific curves in StEM teaching focusing             more the strand will be application of statests.         </li> <li>Integrating Te</li></ul></li></ol>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience         <ul> <li>Inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning strategies are often difficult to             implement in the high-enrollment courses that teach to mice up much of the early             undergraduate reperience. These difficulties, however, are not insummatable.             Sesters in this counsel will demonstrate new inpulsy-based practices and active             however, are not insummatable.         </li> <li>STEM in the Community Thinking Outside the Classroom         <ul>             while STEM release for their explorations of STEM counses,             expectedly. Here: Work or neglections are an instrumentable paraceles in improving             mating STEM, release for explorations.</ul></li> </ul> </li> <li>STEM in the Community Thinking Outside the Classroom         <ul>             while STEM, release for explorations of STEM counses,             explorations of STEM and the             characterize. Showing students the applorations of STEM counses in improving             mations and outside the classroom         </ul></li> <li>SteM in the Community Thinking Outside the Classroom         </li> <li>SteM in the Community Thinking Outside the Classroom         <ul> <li>Asking STEM, release for explorations of STEM counses in improving             mations and outside the             classroom is a great way to get them engaged. There are domain of valuable community         resources in instructed ON that can supplement and tapport your STEM teaching             d'Inter Association and learning. SteMark and themospherics some of the community researces             that are available, and here tays the described as the dimension of exclashoad growth             and success. New and innovative approaches to STEM touching and tourning result. In             desper and more mainfaild STEM learning in students. Seconders in</li></ul></li></ol>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience         <ul> <li>Inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning similagies are often difficult to             implement in the high-enrollment courses that tead to mixed up much of the early             undergraduate inportance. These difficulties, however, are not insummatable.             Sections in the early difficulties, however, are not insummatable.             Sections in the early undergraduate experiment in the input of the early             undergraduate inportance. These difficulties, however, are not insummatable.             Sections in the early difficulties input on input of the early             excised with demonstrate new input of the undergraduate STEM courses,             acaecally these that are high-enclosed in undergraduate STEM courses,             acaecally these that are high-enclosed in undergraduate STEM courses,             acaecally these that are high-enclosed and input of the discreptions.         </li> <li>STEM in the Community Thriding Outside the Classroom         <ul> <li>Asking STEM releases for dualer's serves are instrumental purpose in improving             mations and learning. Snowing student the applications of STEM courses is             classroom is a prest way to get them engaged. There are duarted of valuatic community             resource is in antwest Orio that can supplement and support your STEM teaching             closet. Sections in this stand will demonstrate some of the comments presents             that are available, and here they can be integrated into the classroom.         </li> <li>Putting Creativity to Work: Teaching STEM With Innewative             Creativity and innewative exaptroches to STEM teaching and for standards growth             and succes. New and innewative exaptroches to STEM teaching and for standards             spatement in the standard in outher support of STEM.         </li> <li>Integrating T</li></ul></li></ul></li></ol>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience         <ul> <li>Inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning strategies are often difficult to             implement in the high-enrollment courses that teed to mixe up much of the early             undergraduate reporters. These difficulties, however, are not insumanophil.             Sections to risk estandies with demonstrate days ingulary-based practices and early             learning in the fight-enrollment courses that teed to mixe up much of             the early             undergraduate inportance. These difficulties, however, are not insumanophil.         </li> </ul> </li> <li>Sections to risk estandies with demonstrate days ingulary-based practices and early         <ul>             early demonstrate and insummental in undergraduate S7EM courses,             apprecisions and learning. Environmental parts are informating             motions and learning. Environg structures and information parts of STEM courses in             chaomain in the structure of the theorematical parts of viscantic courses in             chaomain in this structure of the terms and parts of the channeality             resource in northways of perturbative and structure and standies             chaomain in this structure of the terms and parts of educational growth             and innovation right and will demonstrate as the drivers of educational growth             and event innovation support to the STEW to the inner wature             Constring and innovation right and in the structure             Constring and innovation right and per standards. Secoles in this structure ways to back STEW.         </ul></li> <li>Integrating Technology in the Clausnom         <ul> <li>Secoles in this structure ways to back STEW.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Integrating Technology in the Clausnom         <ul> <li>Secoles in this structure ways to teach STEW.</li></ul></li></ol>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience         <ul> <li>Inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning similagies are often difficult to             implement in the high-enrollment counse that the do mixe up much of the entry             undergraduate inperience. These difficulties, however, are not insuma stable.             Section 5 mixe consert will demonstrate new inpulsy-based practices and write             demonstrates in the high-enrollment.         </li> <li>STEM is the Community Thinking Outside the Classroom             eaching STEM releases for duality demonstrate the applications of STEM contries,             eaching STEM releases for duality environments             eaching STEM releases for the service and instrumental purpose in improving             meanisation and learning. Showing environments the applications of STEM and the             choosen is a given by to get their engages. There are statement of visitable commanity         resources in northwest Ohio that cars supplement and support your STEM teaching             effects. Seconds in this shared will demonstrate some of the commanity researces             that are available, and how they can be integrated into the classroom.         </li> </ul> </li> <li>Putting Creativity to Work: Teaching STEM With Innewative         <ul>             environment/get STEM</ul></li>             else the statement of statement will             sources. New and innovative approaches to STEM touching and learning result in             descer and memory support sources. Secondary in STEM is actively will             sources in these standards. Secondary in STEM is actively will             explore active ways to baceh STEM.         </ol>
<ul> <li>Inquiry in the College Classroom: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience         <ul> <li>Inquiry-based basching practices and active learning similagies are often difficult to             implement in the high-enrollment courses that the 1 minute up much of the early             undergraduate importance. These difficulties, however, are not insummarized.             Sections to role scales duit demonstrate due input/sections and earlies             exceeding strategies can eightertimely de implemented in undergraduate S7EH courses,             assecting these duot on high-enrollment.</li> </ul> </li> <li>STEM in the Community Thinking Outside the Classroom         <ul> <li>Asking STEM relevant for basinetia serves an instrumental purpose in improving             mations and earlies, Snowly studies the explorations of STEM courses,             assection and learning. Snowly enables the applications of STEM and due             description of the studies are explored and the community             resources in instruments. Sections of this studies due to applications of STEM active resources             description and learning. Snowly enables the applications of STEM and due             descriptions and earlies and the studies are explored and statule community             resources in instrumental, purpose are durine of existence community             resources in instrumental due constituties are earlied into the classroom.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Futting Creativity to Work: Teaching STEM With Innewative         <ul> <li>Creativity and innewative approaches to STEM teaching result in             description and earling in STEM learning in students. Sections in due strangered, in             description and meaning/all STEM learning in students. Sections in due strangered, in             descriptions and mean instrumentation appendict to STEM teaching focusing             meanoning in STEM learning in students. Sections in due stranger</li></ul></li></ul>
<ol> <li>Inquiry in the College Claumon: Enhancing the Undergraduate Experience         <ul> <li>Inquiry-based teaching practices and active learning strategies are often difficult to             implement in the high-enrollment courses that the 1 to may undergraduate engagement to             engagement in the high-enrollment courses that the 1 to may undergraduate engagement to             Solutions in provide the strategies are offer the active             Accive the strategies can effectively be implemented in undergraduate STEM courses,             engagement for disclosing engagement of undergraduate STEM courses,             engagement for disclosing engagement particles of strategies are implemented in             descriptions and learning. Environg students the applications of STEM courses,             ensures in northwest for disclosing student the applications of STEM courses,             ensures in northwest Officiently descriptions and states             classroom is a great way to get their engaged. There are durated by states the             classroom is a great way to get their engaged. There are durates of valuable courses,             ensures in northwest Officient and well demonstrate some of the comments reserved             that are available, and here they can be inflagrated into the classroom.         </li> <li>Putting Creativity to Work! Tooching STEM With Intervative             Centrity and intervation import agrating to students. Sections in this strand will focus on the strategies in this strand will focus on the strategies in the strategies will be strategies.         </li> <li>Putting Creativity to Work! Tooching STEM to students. Sections in this strand will focus on they be used in a specific contant, sections             sectors in the strand will focus on here be tableaded. Sections in this strand will focus on here to use isothere and correst and/or exploring             interesting and effective ways to trace STEM.         </li> <li>Pre</li></ul></li></ol>

F

# Appendix G: OJSHS Advertising & Recognition

### **Recruitment Email Sample**



# Appendix G: OJSHS Advertising & Recognition cont.

### **OJSHS Recognition**



#### New post

### Young scientists showcase research at annual symposium

For more than 50 years, the Ohio Junior Science and Humanities Symposium has provided a competitive forum for the state's budding young scientists to present the results of their research, with the chance to advance to national and international contests. The 54th edition of the Ohio symposium will be held March 15-17, 2017, at <u>Bowling Green State University</u>. To learn more about the event, and organizers' efforts to recruit more minorities and girls to participate, we contacted the symposium's regional director, Emilio Duran, associate professor in the university's <u>School of Teaching and Learning</u> and the Department of Biological Sciences, and Susan Marie Stearns, assistant director of programming and development, <u>Northwest</u> Ohio Center for Excellence in STEM Education, a symposium sponsor. The two collaborated on their answer to our questions:

Q: Give us some background on the Ohio Junior Science and Humanities Symposium.

A: The Ohio Junior Science and Humanities Symposium (OJSHS) is designed to challenge and engage future scientists and engineers (grades 9-12) in STEM reasearch that advances scientific knowledge. At the OJSHS, students compete for scholarships and recognition by presenting



Excilio Ducion at RGSU and Susan Marie Steams, from Northwest Ohio Center for Kendlerer in STEM Starmiton that with an about a research opportunity for Ohio students.

the results of their original research before a panel of judges and an audience of their peers. Junior Science and Humanities Symposia are held throughout the United States. In Ohio, the JSHS is sponsored by Bowling Green State University (BGSU) and the Northwest Ohio Center for Excellence in STEM Education (NWO), with continued support of the U.S. Army Research Office, U.S. Office of Naval Research and U.S. Air Force Office of Scientific Research.

#### Q: What kind of projects do the students submit?

A: Students complete original research on a variety of scientific topics and present their findings in a paper or poster presentation.

#### Q: What prizes go to the winners? Can they go on to a higher level of competition?

A: For the Ohio regional finalists:

- Five will receive expense-paid trips to the National JSHS to be held April 26-30, 2017, in San Diego, Calif. The National brings together more than 400 participants in a program of educational and scientific exchange.
- The first-place and second-place Ohio regional finalists will be invited to present their original research at the National JSHS.
- A total of \$4,500 in undergraduate tuition scholarships, awarded in \$2,000, \$1,500 and \$1,000 increments, will be given to three regional symposium finalists.

# Appendix H: Army Education Outreach Program (AEOP): Support for Ohio Junior Science & Humanities Symposium Recognition

### **AEOP Recognition**



The other gravities are to be integrated by the plane because Materials inschool and the Center for Decemberal December 4: Caloriers, Mathematical Studies STOM in Section.

# Appendix H: Army Education Outreach Program (AEOP): Support for Ohio Junior Science & Humanities Symposium Recognition cont.

### **AEOP Recognition**





# Saturday, September 24, 2016

10 a.m. to 2 p.m. | Perry Field House Bowling Green State University



SAVE TIME... Pre-register online! at www.STEMint

BOWLING GREEN STATE UNIVERSIT

### 5 x 7 Postcard



STEM in the Park will feature interactive displays and activities created by area

universities, community partners, and local businesses to engage children of all ages in science, technology, engineering, and mathematics.

Join us for a family day of **hands-on fun** at Bowling Green State University, featuring two **NEW** activity zones for 2016... *H₂O Zone* and *Food Science Zone*. Back by popular demand is the *STEM Stage* featuring Super-Sized Demos from the Toledo Zoo and Imagination Station. Also, come explore the expanded *Digital Media Zone*.

As part of our new *Food Science Zone*, we are once again teaming up with *Food for Thought* in an effort to help squash hunger. Please bring a food item or a basic household/personal care necessity with you to donate. All donations will once again stay in the BG Community and will be taken to the Coccoon Shelter. There will be a mobile pantry on site to accept your donations.





**Recruitment Email - Exhibitor** 

brganizations to increase awareness and showcase regional STEM oppo careers and innovation across northwest Chio. We anticipate close to 4,5

nvolved in the 2016 event.



NWO/COSMOS 241 Math Science, ROSU Bowing Green CH 43403 419-372-2718 Ewo@base.edu

If this email was forwarded to you and you would like to be placed on our contact list for updates about this particular event, places errail Jerna Policik at <u>(polici@bgsu.edu</u>. We will see that you receive future communications regarding **STEM** in the Park 2016.

และได้บระเองไม่ได้สระวิธีสิวสุ่งอุโดงแล้วส่วนให้เป็นบระเองไม่ได้สระวิธีสิวสุ่งอุโดงไม่เห

**Recruitment Email - Attendee** 



### The Science of Sports

Check out this expanded zone declaried to the Science of Sports including a NEW GoT Simulator: Come participate in the Long Drive Context



### Roots 2 STEM Pre K-2 Zone

Featuring activities that cater specifically to younger children.

### HopeLine from Verizon

Donate your no-longer-used wireless phones, batteries and accessories in any condition from any service provider to benefit victims of domestic violence. HopeLine will have boxes at STEM in the Park for your donations.

### **Computer Equipment Recycling**

Please bring your unwanted computer hardware equipment to recycle with ERG Environmental Services (La. Isptop, keyboard, prime, mouse, town) PLEASE NO MONITORS THANK YOU to the following organizations hosting Activity Stations this year!

For a complete list, please visit our website.

#### www.STEMinthepark.org

AIAT American Chemical Society - Toledo Local Society Anthony Wayne FEA BG Insurance Group **BGSU Administoria BGSU Biology Graduate Student Association** 8080 Curriculum Hesource Contas, University Library DGSU Department of Architecture and Drviranmental Design BSSU Department of Public & Allied Health BGSU Dept. of Physics & Astronomy BGSU Digital Arts **BOSU Early Childhood Science** BGSU Firelands BGSU Hick' Tech University BOSU Marine Biology Association BOSU School of the Earth Environment and Society **BSSU Student Nutrition Association** 805U Tee Boto Sigmo BGSU Department of Visual Communication Technology Bowling Green Early Childhood Learning Center Montensori Bowling Green Fire Olybian Bowling Green Science Education Council (BGSDD) Challenger Learning Center of Lake Brie West Costco Wholesale E.S. Wagner Company EP0 Environmental Services Palcon BCST First Solar Great Lakes Science Center Greater Okwaland Accurium Grow Next Gen and the Ohio Scebean Council Herizon Solonce Academy of Toledo Imagination Station LiveFIT MISSION EARTH Maamee Valley Historical Society Nature's Nansery New York Life Nublexis for Life Exuadation Ohio Sea Grant and Stone Laboratory Ohio Virtual Academy Notinson Elementary School, 1PS SSOE Group Saturn V Education Souther Wilege Science & Math Education in ACTION Sparkt Pennysburg St. Ursula Academy Sylvan Learning Sylvenia Historical Village Team Family Coaching/ the SpDiled RM Technology First Theyer Family Declarships The University of Finding-Biology Taledo Rotanical Garden Tologio Feelball Accdenty Toledo Lucas County Rain Garden Initiative **Toledo Metroparka** Toledo Technology Acedemy Toledo Zoo University of Taledo - UT SLACS University of Toletio-SCOPE Program Wood County District Public Library Wood County District Public Library Wood County Hospital Wood County Paris District Wood Sell & Water Conservation District

Please visit our website for event details:

www.STEMinthepark.org

#### **STEM** in the Park Recognition

I



**STEM in the Park Recognition** 



COLORED IN NON LISET EMECTIONS THAT IN ENGAGING ACTIVITIES DURING STOP IN THE FARM.

BOOKHARKANG BHARE STAT

# Take Part In Engaging Activities During STEM in the Park

Children Of All Ages Take Part in The 7th Annual STEM in the Park

BY KELSEY NEVIUS



Children of all ages will take part in a variety of activities geared towards actience, math, technology and engineering at the 7th Annual STEM in the Park. Featuring interactive displays and challenging activities to keep children of all ages engaged and active. **STEM in the Park has everything from giant bubbles to edible DNA.** The day of fun and experimentation with your favorite school subjects will also include Super-Sized Demos from the Toledo Zoo and the Imagination Station, a Science of Sports zone to lest out your physical fitness, and Roots to STEM for ages Preschool to Grade 2. Get hands on with some science experiments or challenge your tech knowledge with over 100 activities to choose from.

> 10am-2pm | Saturday | September 24 Perry Field House at Bowling Green State University 801 N. Mercer Rd. | Bowling Green 419-372-2531 | bgsu.edu/invo/programs/stem-in-the-park.html Free

### Food For Thought returns to STEM in the Park.

Food For Thought will be participating in Bowling Green State University's yearly <u>STEM in the Park</u> event on Saturday, September 24th. Over 4300 participants came last year and packed our trailer full of food and hygiene items for the Coccon Shelter and even more are expected to attend this year. As a part of their new Food Science, Food For Thought will be presenting stations on urban gardening, reducing food waste, and our new food box programs.

We need you to help us staff this event! We need 8-10 volunteers to help engage with participants and talk about the ways that Food For Thought helps reduce wasts and get good food to people who need it. Even if you haven't volunteered with us, this is a fun way to get acquainted with our mission and we will be happy to show you the ropes.

We will begin set up at 8:30 at the Perry Field House on Mercer Road at BGSU and will be there until around 2:30. If you would like to volunteer for some or all of this event, please contact our volunteer coordinator at Laura Sifeedtolede.org.

**STEM** in the Park Recognition



# Science study gets sudsy at STEM in the Park

Story Comments

### **Related Galleries**



L

STEM in the Park, Saturday, Sept. 24, 2016 Photos by Can Welograna/Sentinel-Tribune Print 📳 Fort Size: 🗖 🚺

Posted Thursday, September 29, 2018 9:18 am

Photo by Daniel Melograna/Sentinel-Tribune

Anthony Glesige, 5, of Leipsic, plays in the bubbles provided by Spark! on Saturday during the STEM in the Park event at Perry Field House on the campus of Bowling Green State University. STEM stands for science, technology, engineering and mathematics, and was the focus of the daylong event for children.

# Appendix J: Women in STEM Advertising

### **Recruitment Email - Attendee**



#### Schedule:

8:30 - 9:00 AM	Schools Check-In
9:00 - 9:05 AM	Welcome
9:05 - 9:45 AM	Keynote Presentation
9:55 - 10:40 AM	Session 1
10:50 - 11:35 AM	Session 2/Lunch A
11:45 - 12:30 PM	Session 3/Lunch B
12:40 - 1:25 PM	Session 4
1:35 - 2:10 PM	Closing Activities
2:10 - 2:15 PM	Adjournment and Departure

#### Fee: (includes lunch)

- · Studenta S20
- Adulta \$15

#### Notes:

- Groups need to arrive by 8:30 am.
- · Each school is limited to 20 students.
- Each group of students must be accompanied by a teacher or parent throughout the day (one adult per 10 students).
- Adults and chaperones need to register and attend all sessions with students.
- Campus maps, parking permits, and additional information will be sent to the registered adults from each school.

Please note: There may be replies, including snakes at the hands-onactivities.

#### Students attending this program will:

- Get first hand exposure to STEM education outside of the desarroom.
   Have one-on-one interactions with women in STEM role models from various STEM careers.
- Engage in fun and exciting hands-on activities throughout the day that demonstrate how science, technology, engineering and mathematics is incolved in everyclay life excenences.
- Meet other regional students and learn from and with peers.
- Experience STEM programs in a college setting that fosters confidence in academic abilities while creating a greater vision of the STEM fields.
- Learn the facts about women's roles in STEM fields and see how they can make a difference in the world through STEM education.

#### School Registration

Please click on the link below to register students. https://docs.acopie.com/forms/d/1uTrBn7nBtv/kikdvhDGoRrap2TC_an-SSVkinOn/KUc/dewform

#### Registration deadline is September 30, 2016

For additional details visit the Women in STEM webpage at: http://www.bgsu.edu/neo/programs/women-in-stem.html

Sponsored in part by:





# Appendix J: Women in STEM Advertising cont.

### **Recruitment Email - Presenter**

J



Please click the link below to apply to be a presenter.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1[VI6dB9[HRnwkNvP30ADnZQSJWDkDPg-YEHJJF80s8/viewform

#### Registration Deadline: October 1, 2016

You will be notified of your presentation acceptance to present by October 2, 2016.

#### Schedule:

MA 00:8 - 06:8	Schools Check-In	
9:00 - 9:05 AM	Welcome	
9:05 - 9:45 AM	Keynote Presentation	
9:55 - 10:40 AM	First Bassion	
10:50 - 11:35 AM	Second Session/First Lunch	
11:45 - 12:30 PM	Third Session/Second Lunch	
12:40 - 1:25 PM	Fourth Session	
1:35 - 2:00 PM	Whole Group Session/Closing Keynole	
2:00 - 2:30 PM	Adjourn and Bus/Parent Pick-UP	

All presenters are welcome to attend the keynote presentation and are invited to onjoy lunch on campus.



